CASE No. 4976 Application, Transcripts, Small EKhibts

Page.....1 BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico October 16, 1974

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case 4976 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order R-4638 to permit all operators in the West Parkway-Strawn and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pools to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of the reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor.

BEFORE: Richard L. Stamets, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

<u>A P P E A R A N C E S</u>

For the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission:

William Carr, Esq. Legal Counsel for the Commission State Land Office Building Santa Fe, New Mexico

CASE

4976

For the Petroleum Corp .:

Clarence Hinkle, Esq. HLNKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON Hinkle Building Roswell, New Mexico



のないというないない

---- ۱

SHANNON-DI RECT

CASE 4976

MR. STAMETS: We will call the next Case, 4976. MR. CARR: Case 4976 reopened and continued from the October 2, 1974, Examiner Hearing. In the matter of Case 4976 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4638 to permit all operators in the West Parkway-Strawn and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pools in Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of the reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox and Eaton, Roswell appearing on behalf of the Petroleum Corporation, we have one witness.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any other appearances in this Case? Will the witness stand and be sworn, please?

(Whereupon, the witness was duly sworn.)

LARRY SHANNON

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your name, your residence, and by whom you are employed?

SHANNON-DIRECT

CASE 4976 Page.....4....

A My name is Larry Shannon; I live in Dallas, Texas, and I am employed by the Petroleum Corporation.

Q What is your position with the Petroleum Corporation?

A I am a petroleum engineer and am manager of operations.

Q Have you previously testified before the Commission and been qualified as a petroleum engineer?

A Yes, I have.

Q As a matter of fact, you were the original witness in this case, were you not?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q Have you prepared, or has there been prepared under your direction certain exhibits for introduction in this case?

A Yes, sir.

5?

Q They are the ones that have been marked 1 through

A That is correct.

MR. HINKLE: Let me have a set of them here. These are the officially marked ones there.

Are the qualifications of the witness acceptable?

MR. STAMETS: They are.

SHANNON-DIRECT

CASE 4976 Page......5

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q Refer to Exhibit 1 and explain what this is and what it shows?

MR. HINKLE: We only have two of these exhibits, and I might say this is the same exhibit that was introduced at the previous hearing by the Petroleum Corporation, and Larry can explain the only difference in it.

A Right. The only thing that is changed in that is that I show the location of the second well drilled on our six-section unit, the West Parkway Unit; and that well has been drilled and we will present as evidence the logs of that well. It has not been completed as of yet because of the rainy weather that we have experienced in Eddy County, and we have been unable to move heavy equipment in to complete the well.

Q Has it been cased?

A It has been cased; the casing has been run and the rig has been released.

Q Do you anticipate when it might be completed?

A We anticipate a Morrow-gas-sand completion. There have been two other wells drilled, I might make note of, and I show in pencil because I don't know the exact location, but they are in the northwest corner of our six-section unit.

SHANNON-DI RECT

CASE 4976 Page......7

the Strawn. There was a weak show, but the top of the Strawn has not been the main productive interval in our first well in this area, and in this pool.

Q Now, have you compiled information with regard to the production history of this No. 1 Well?

A Yes, Exhibit No. 3 is a recap of the gas and condensate production from the West Parkway Strawn pool of the No. 1 Well. This well is being dually completed. We show the major bottom-hole pressures that were obtained at the depth of 10,200 feet and the gas-oil ratio accumulatively being 4,731,toolow We have produced accumulatively from this zone in not quite a year of 135 million cubic feet of gas, and 28 thousand, almost 600 barrels of condensate.

Q Refer to Exhibit No. 4 and explain that.

A Exhibit No. 4 is the same as Exhibit 3 except that it is for the Atoka, the lower completion in the well; we have the same type of information. We show that the accumulative condensate production from the Atoka has been approximately 3,052 barrels and 155 million cubic feet of gas. The gas-oil ratio has averaged 46,280 to 1. I might add that in both of these exhibits that during the months of April and May of 1974 the well was shut in. This was because of our gas contract situation. Previous to that time we were selling

SHANNON-DIRECT

CASE 4976 Page 8

on the emergency provisions through the FPC, those ran out through time, and then we finally received a one-year-limited term certificate from the Federal Power Commission to begin sales again in June.

Q In advertising this case one of the things that was indicated that the Commission desires is to know the present evidence of the nature of the reservoir; have you obtained any additional information since the last hearing? A Yes, Exhibit 5 is a report from Core Laboratories in Dallas. We obtained samples of both the gas and the liquids produced from the Strawn reservoir and ge-combined them back to original reservoir temperatures and pressures. This report shows that the reservoir is retrograde in nature and that both gas and liquids are in a gas phase above a reservoir pressure of 4,380 psi. That's the dew-point pressure; our original bottom-hole pressure, measured by a drill stem test was 4,442, so we are some 62 pounds above the dew-point pressure at original conditions.

Q What conclusion do you draw from this analysis? A We concluded that this is a retrograde reservoir and it is a gas reservoir, and that both condensate and gas were in a gas phase under original pressures and temperatures, and that it should be continued to be classified as a gas well.

SHANNON-DIRECT -CROSS CASE 4976 Page......9

Q Do you have any reason to change in any way your previous testimony in this Case with respect to the spacing unit or the acreage that this one well would drain effectively?

A No, we believe the original evidence has been supported through this year's production, and our recommentations are to continue and to make permanent the temporary field rules for both the Atoka and the Strawn zones of the West Parkway pool.

MR. HINKLE: I would like to offer Exhibits 1 through 5.

MR. STAMETS: Without objection the Exhibits 1 through 5 will be admitted.

(Whereupon, Exhibits 1 through 5 were admitted into evidence.)

MR. HINKLE: That's all of the direct.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Shannon, do you have an exhibit similar to Exhibit 5 for the Atoka?

A No, we saw no reason to do that in the Atoka since the GOR's are so much higher. The one in question was the Strawn with such low GOR'S. The Atoka, as you can see, has a much higher GOR. There didn't seem to be any doubt or

CASE 4976 Page.....10

concern of the original hearing on the Atoka zone.

Q to the Strawn now, the bottom-hole pressure has dropped below the dew point; will the current rules in there permit his reservoir to be produced with the maximum, efficient recovery without waste and without by-passing liquids in the reservoir?

A We believe that it will. I might point out in the last page of Exhibit No. 5, at the reservoir pressure of 3600 psi they show 23.7 percent retrograde volume, so liquid is falling out, of course, as the pressure declines further. Our last measured bottom-hole pressure is 3639, and this may not be as efficient a recovery as some reservoirs, but we still think that it can adequately drain 320 acres.

Q Is the Strawn reservoir in your No. 1 Well the same as the Strawn reservoir that you have colored in yellow on Exhibit No. 2?

A We think that it is. We have not completed that zone, Mr. Examiner, but that's what it looks to us like. Let me go a little bit further. In the No. 1 Well, and we gave an example of the log at the last hearing, there were about three porosity developments within the Strawn zone and we now are only producing from two of the three, and this well only seems to have maybe one of the three porosity

CASE 4976 Page.....11

zones that may be possibly productive. Our current plans and thoughts are that we'll go in and attempt a completion in the Morrow sand; we will not attempt to dually complete this well, the No. 2. If we can make an economically justified completion in the Morrow we will save the Strawn zone for a later date.

Q So you really don't have any hard and fast evidence at this time that the Strawn is correlative across there and continuously productive between the two wells?

The Strawn is by nature somewhat stratigraphic A just like the Morrow is somewhat stratigraphic and the zones do come and go at certain degrees of porosity. We presented, I think, at the last hearing the well on further to the south and west of the No. 2. It was a Sunray well drilled years ago, and we could correlate the porosities of the Strawn all the way there. Even though we drilled in between these two locations there is somewhat of a change; we see this happening in the Strawn because as the geologists say: a poor reefing type environment, but I think that it is continuous enough, from what we know at this point, we still think it is prospective in the area and other locations. Have you run any sort of reservoir limits tests 0 on the initial well?

CASE 4976 Page.....12

A No, we have not, just bottom-hole pressures, and we have run some P over Z; the decline curve, I did not bring that with me.

Q Mr. Shannon, since there has not been a great deal of development in this area, I wonder if you would want these rules made permanent or if you wish to continue them on a temporary basis for some specified period to allow additional development to occur to determine whether or not you want these rules to be effective on all other wells that might be drilled in the area? It could be that, say, this is an isolated reservoir, you would be bound by these rules in another well drilled in there.

A It's our intent, and it's our request that we do make the rules permanent. I might add that one of the reasons why the development has been slow, there have been two reasons why the development has been slow: One, is the shortage of equipment, both casing and rigs, and, number two is the pricing of natural gas in Eddy and Lea Counties of southeastern New Mexico, it doesn't seem to be keeping pace with the gas prices in the other areas of the Permian Basin. Economics, then, have slowed our development. Once the gas price reaches an area similar to those across the state line, I think development drilling would be much more active.

CASE 4976 Page......13

Q The prices are in the dollar and a quarter range? A That's right, we're only talking, we're selling gas on that well, the No. 1 Well at 45 cents. We sold it on our emergency basis at 52 cents a million BTU, then to go to a one year limited term pre-granted abandonment type gas contract, we had to go down to 45 cents, and the prices are much less, the drilling costs have greatly increased in the last year, and when we look at our economic indicators we have been a little reticent in a real active development program. We still feel geologically about the same as we have always felt about the area.

Q Referring to Exhibit No. 3, do you have any explanation of why the extremely low oil-gas-ratio occurred in July?

A Exhibit 3, that's the Strawn?Q Yes.

A No, I don't. I noticed that too when I had it typed up, and that's the way it has been reported, and it is an anachronous situation, I don't know.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any other questions of the witness?

MR. HINKLE: I might ask one question. What has the cost of drilling increased between the time you drilled

CASE 4976 Page.....14

the No. 1 Well and the No. 2 Well?

MR. SHANNON: Drilling costs were originally, you know, slightly above 300 thousand dollars to drill and complete a well in this area, and now they are approaching 500 thousand dollars to drill and complete a well. This is not just our cost, this is what I have found from talking to a lot of other people who operate in the area, and with the price that we sell our product it gives us a fairly low return on our investment.

MR. HINKLE: That's all I have.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any other questions of the witness? You may be excused.

Is there anything further in the Case? We will take the Case under advisement.

CASE 4976 Page 15

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) SS. County of Santa FE)

I, SIDNEY F. MORRISH, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

SIDNEY F. MORRISH, Court Reporter

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a complete record of the proceedings in the Examiner hearing of Case No. 1976, heard by me on 10-16

Uchura A Tum Examine

New Nexico Oil Conservation Commission



		PAGE 3	
	1	MR. UTZ: Case 4976.	
	2	MR. CARR: Case 4976: Application of The Petroleum	
	3	Corporation for a dual completion, creation of two gas	
	4	pools and special rules therefor, Eddy County, New Mexico.	
45300 - 5 - 7200 - 72000 - 7200 - 72000 - 72000 - 7200 - 7200 - 7200 - 7200 - 7200 - 7200 - 7	5	MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, of Hinkle, Bondurant,	÷
S	6	Cox and Eaton, Roswell, appearing on behalf of The Petroleum	
iate	7	Corporation. We have one witness, and thre e exhibits.	
associates	8	MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances in this case?	
8 30	9	(No response)	- /-
jer	10		
, me	11	LARRY C. SHANNON,	
dearnley, meier &	° 12	was called as a witness, and after being duly sworn according	
deal	13 0 13	to law, testified as follows:	
	13 ו• ו• ו• ו• ו• ו• ו• ו	DIRECT EXAMINATION	
	15	BY MR. HINKLE:	
	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	Q State your name, your residence, and by whom you are	
		employed.	-
		A Larry Shannon, I live in Dallas, Texas, and am employed	
	18 18 19 19 19	by The Petroleum Corporation.	
	2002 PL	Q You are a petroleum engineer by profession?	
		A That's correct.	
	• ↓ 22	Q Have you previously testified before the Commission?	
	SIMMS PLOG. P.O. BOX 1092-PHONE 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLOG. 5 53 53 53 53 54 50 50 51 53 53 53 53 53 53 53 53 53 53 53 54 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55	A Yes.	
	NIS 802	Q And had your qualifications as a petroleum engineer	
	25	made a matter of record with the Commission?	

That's correct. Α Are you familiar with the application of The Petroleum 2 Q Corporation in this case? 3 Yes, 1 am. A And you have made a study of the area that is involved 5 Q and the well that is involved? 6 7 Yes. A MR. HINKLE: Are the witness' qualifications 8 acceptable? 9 MR. UTZ: Yes, sir. 10 (By Mr. Hinkle) What is The Petroleum Corporation 11 0 seeking to accomplish by this application? 12 Number one, we seek approval of a dual completion of A 13 our Parkway West Unit Well No. 1 in both the Strawn 14 and the Atoka Zones. Number 2, we ask for adoption 15 for a term of one year field rules for both the Atoka 16 and Strawn Zones. In this term, we ask for 320-acre 17 dedication to the discovery wells. We ask that the 18 gas well classification for both zones be applied 19 for a one-year period. We ask that condensate 20 production would not exceed the depth bracket allowable 21 BLDG. . P.O. for 160-acre spacing, and that gas production would 22 not exceed 4,000 to one GOR for the same 160-acre 23 depth bracket allowable. 24 Now, did you prepare, or has there been prepared under Q 25

dearnley, meier & associates

	ſ	PAGE 5		
	1	your direction, Exhibits One, Two and Three in this		
	2	Case?		
	3 A	Yes.		
	4 9	Referring you to Exhibit Number One, will you explain		
	5	what this is and what it shows?		
	6 A	Exhibit One is a structure map and land map that shows		
1	7	our discovery well, the Parkway West Unit No. 1 Well.		
8	8	This is shown in the red outline. The red outline		
9		shows the working interest units that we have on the		
10		State lands. We show over in Section 26 that we have		
11		a Strawn well with 160-acre spacing. Then over to		
12 the west in the New Winchester area, the 13 marked in blue are producing from the M		the west in the New Winchester area, those wells		
		marked in blue are producing from the Morrow.		
		Does this show any particular structural condition		
15		insofar as this well is concerned, or the unit area		
16		is concerned?		
17	A	Yes, the contour lines are on the top of the Strawn		
18		in the area at 50-foot intervals.		
19	Q	I believe you said that this is a working interest		
		unit, and all of the lands are State lands?		
21 A That's correct.		That's correct.		
22	Q	Consequently the royalty interests are uniform		
 19 Q I believe you said that this is a working in unit, and all of the lands are State lands? 20 unit, and all of the lands are State lands? 21 A That's correct. 22 Q Consequently the royalty interests are unif throughout these six sections? 				
24	A	Yes.		
25	Q	Now, referring you to Exhibit Number Two, will you		

dearnley, meier & associates

ίį

		<u> </u>	PAGE 6
	1		explain that, please?
C.S.	2	- A	Exhibit Two is a log of our discovery well as we show
	3		primarily the Strawn, Atoka, and Morrow intervals.
2 8. 4 5 2 8 7 4 5 7 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7	4	- ,	We also show the perforations within the Strawn.
	5		You can see that the Strawn is perforated in two
S	б		places, 10246 to 10,256.
iate	7	Q	Isn't it 246 to 254?
associates	8	A	Yes. And also 10,448 to 10,456.
8 9	9	Q	What about the Atoka
	10	A	The Atoka is perforated from 578 to 588, and it's
dearnley, meier	11		marked in yellow with the Strawn interval being marked
nley	12		in green. In the Morrow, which covers the biggest
	13		section, is also shown, and it is indicated in blue.
	14		We did tests on part of the Morrow, and some of
98 22 3 4 4	15		the Morrow sand deliverability that we found was of
20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 2	16		marginal quality, and we plugged back, and perforated
ALBU CURPU	17		and completed in the other two more productive zones.
243-66910AL	18	Q	That was your total depth as shown on the log there?
84 . 2 . 0 . 0 .	19	A	Yes, the total depth is 11,802 feet.
X 1092 . PL	20	Q	Have you fully completed the well?
IONAL B.	21	A	Yes.
	22	Q	In both the Strawn and Atoka formations?
SIMMS BLDG	23	A	That's correct.
209 SIM	24	Q	Have you filed with the Commission the regular form
	25		for dual completions along with a diagramatic sketch?

ľ

ł

1. 1. 1.			page 7
er A	- 1	A	Yes, and a packer leakage test is attached.
	2	Q	Did you make any drill stem tests or take any tests
1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1	3		upon the completion of the well?
73. ' • •		A	Yes. While we were drilling, there were several tests
	5	e e e Second	run, and the ones that concern us at this point are
3	6		those three that were run in the Strawn.
		Q	You might state what the results of those tests were.
	, 8	A	The first test run in the Strawn from 10,238 to 10,347
	9		flowed at an estimated rate of 2,000,000 cubic feet
	10		of gas per day with a show of condensate.
	11		We then drilled deeper into the Strawn, and ran
	12		another test at 10,345 to 10,423. This interval
CO. 871	13		flowed gas estimated at a rate of 1 and a half million
	14		cubic feet with some salt water observed.
	15	•	We then ran the third test in the Strawn from
AURRO.	16		10,440 to 10,535. The flow was at an estimated rate
	17	n de la constante de la constan La constante de la constante de	of 8,000,000 cubic feet per day with a very slight
100	18	2 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	trace of water.
PHONE 245-	19	Q	Is the well connected at this time?
1092.0PH 3.ANK BLI	20	A	No, the well is shut in, and waiting for a pipeline
. 0	21		connection.
6 9.0. BOX	22	Q	When do you anticipate you might get the connection?
SIMMS BLOG.	23	A	We have two offers now for the purchase of our gas,
209 SIMM 1216	24		and it will be ninety to one hundred twenty days
ที	25		before they can get a pipeline to the well.

			PAGE 8
ne ne ne ne ne ne ne ne ne ne ne ne ne n	1	Q ·	From the tests that have been made on the performance
	2		so far, have you formed any opinion as to whether
	3.		this is essentially a gas reservoir or an oil reservoir?
	4	A	We believe that both the Strawn and Atoka are gas
alia a di Tanggaran Manggaran Kanggaran Tanggaran	5	а	reservoirs with the GORs in the Strawn at 5,600 to one,
 	^с б [.]		and in the Atoka 24,600 to one.
iate	7	Q	Do you contemplate any additional wells in the future
associates	8		in this area?
s as		A	Yes
dearnley, meier &	10	Q	Would you refer to Exhibit One and point out the
, me	11		probable locations?
"nley	12	Ä	This has not been approved by all the working interests
dear	13		in the area, but the location we are anticipating
N ME	14		prior to approval is moving in a southwesterly direction
	15		over in Section 29 to drill our first well. We would
0 . 1	16		like to start this well shortly after we execute a
	17		gas contract, possibly before the gas pipeline gets
:243-66010AL	18		to us.
N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	19	Q	So you anticipate that well will be completed in the
1092 • PI	20	•	relatively near future?
0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	21	A	Yes. If we can make a successful completion, it should
26.● P.C	22		be shortly after we start the sale of gas.
205 SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. 30X 1092 • PHONE 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG.	23	Q	How long does it take to drill a well in this area?
206 SIN	24	A	Approximately sixty to ninety days to drill and complete.
	25	Q	You are asking for special pool rules in this area?

.

- -----

			PAGE 9
5 2 2	1	A	Yes. We are asking for both zones to be classified
	2	-	as gas zones for a one-year period, and during this
	3-		one year, we would like to obtain recompletion samples.
	. 4		To do this prior to production would be very
	5		expensive, and if we could do it the way we propose
2 2 0	6		in this one-year interim, we think it would be more
	7		beneficial and more accurate data.
	8		The production history we have during that
	9		one year will more accurately tell us whether or not
	10		it is a gas reservoir.
CO 17103	11	Q	Together with the additional well you intend to drill?
83	12	A	That's right.
XICO 871	13	Q	What about the allowable you are asking for?
EW MEX	14	A	On this allowable, according to my information, the
	15		depth bracket allowable for a one hundred sixty acre
SUE SUE	16		oil well is 560 barrels a day. We, on our own volition,
	17		do not plan to produce the Strawn zone at over one and
13-6601	18		a half million feet of gas per day, which would yield
ONE 24	19		us something in the range of about 350 barrels of
092.0 PT	20		condensate a day.
VAL BA	21	:	So this is less than what the oil allowable would
SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1002 PHONE 243-6601 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. RASTAAL	22		be, and that's why we said 4,000 to one GOR.
AS BLD FIRST	23		We do not plan to produce the Atoka Zone at a
209 SIMN 1216	24	te.	rate over two million cubic feet per day, and this
и	25		will yield a condensate production somewhere between

		PAGE 10
1		eighty and one hundred barrels a day.
2	Q	In your opinion, will this type of production at that
3		rate be injurious to the reservoir?
4	A	No. In fact, we feel that this is a prudent way to
5		treat this reservoir. We will not use a high withdrawal
6		rate until we know more about it, because we still
7		have limited data and limited information on the area.
. 8		I would also like to point out in line with this
9		same thought that we have not stimulated the zones
10	ь . — —	to any degree. The Atoka has not been stimulated at
11		all, and has been perforated through two strings of
12		casing with no acid treatment or anything.
13		The Strawn has been treated with only 1,000
14		gallons at a low injection rate at low pressure. We
15		feel that this also will help us in further evaluation
16		of the reservoir.
17	Q	Is there anything else you would like to testify to
18		in regard to this case?
19	A	Do you want to show the other exhibit?
20	Q	Oh, yes. Please refer to Exhibit Number Three, and
21		explain what it shows.
22	A	Exhibit Three is a cross section. You can see where
23		we start from left to right in the Winchester field
24		and go through the old North Burton field. It shows
25		the three primary zones, the Strawn, Atoka and Morrow.

dearnley, meier & associates

PAGE 11 This is more stratographic in nature than it is 2 structural. Are there any particular conclusions to be reached from 3. 0 dearnley, meier & associates reporting Exhibit Three? 4 I would like to point out that the well right outside 5 A of our unit area to the southwest, they tested to the 6 base of the Atoka Zone, but they did not test any of 7 the Strawn or Atoka Zones that we are now producing 8 from. 9 MR. HINKLE: I would like to offer in evidence 10 Exhibits One, Two and Three. 11 MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits One through 12 MEXICO 67103 Three will be entered into the record of this case. 13 (Whereupon Applicant's Exhibits One through Three, 14 NEW respectively, were entered in evidence.) 15 E 248-5691 A L BUQUERQUE. East - Al Buquerque. Nev MR. HINKLE: That's all I have on direct. 16 17 CROSS EXAMINATION 18 BY MR. UTZ: BLDG. 19 Do you want the same rules for both pools? Q 20 ŝ Yes, sir. 21 А BLDG. . P.O. Do you have any recommendations for horizontal limits, Q 22 or are these pools already defined by the Commission? 23 No, they are not. We could stay within the unit area, А 24 209 that would be fine with us at this point, so there 25

 $\overline{\mathcal{G}}_{i}$

г				
1	would be no problems from outside operators.			
2	MR. UTZ: Are there any further questions?			
3.	MR. HINKLE: May I ask just one other question?			
4	MR. UTZ: Proceed.			
5	REDIRECT EXAMINATION			
6	BY MR. HINKLE:			
7	Q In your opinion, will the approval of this application			
8	be in the interest of conservation, the prevention of			
9	waste, and the protection of correlative rights?			
10	A Yes.			
11				
12	fact that you have the approval of all the working			
13	interest owners within the six sections and the			
14	royalty is uniform because it is State royalty?			
15	A That's true.			
16	MR. HINKLE: That's all I have.			
17	MR. UTZ: Are there any statements in this case?			
18	(No response)			
19	MR. UTZ: If not, the case will be taken under			
20	advisement.			
21	* * * *			
22				
23				
24				
25				

dearnley, meier & associates activities and

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) ss COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand Reporter, in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico; do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

PAGE 13

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a complete recent of the proceedi the Examiner hearing of Case No 4976 heard by me NO 3 New Mexico Oll Conservation Examiner Com ission

dearnley, meier & associates reporting service,

209 SIMMS BLDG.P.O. BOX (092+PHONE 243-669)+ALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 37103 1216 First National, Bank Bldg. East-Albuquerque, New Mexico 67103

PAGE 14

		<u>an an a</u>
1	INDEX	
2	WITNESS	the second
3.	LARRY C. SHANNON	en e
4	Direct Examination by Mr. Hinkle 3	•
5	Cross Examination by Mr. Utz	an an Arrana An Anna Anna An Anna Anna Anna Anna
6	Redirect Examination by Mr. Hinkle 12	- - -
7		

EXHIBITS

8

9

10

11	EXHIBIT		ADMITTED OF	FERED
12	Applicant's #1	Structure and land map	11	5
13	Applicant's #2	Log	11	6
14	Applicant's #3	Cross section	11	10
15				
16				
17	na senten er en			
18				
19				•
20				
21			•	
22				
23				
24				
25				
			•	

BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico October 2, 1974

EXAMINER HEARING

JN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 4976 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4638 to permit all operators in the West Parkway-Strawn and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pools in Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of the reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor.

Case No. 4976

Page 1.

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING $\underline{A P P E A R A N C E S}$

For the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission: Thomas Derryberry, Esq. Legal Counsel for the Commission State Land Office Building Santa Fe, New Mexico

CASE 4976 Page 2

MR. NUTTER: Case 4976.

MR. DERRYBERRY: Case 4976. In the matter of Case No. 4976 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4638 to permit all operatos in the West Parkway-Strawn and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pools in Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of the reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor.

MR. NUTTER: At the request of the original Applicant in Case No. 4976, this case will be continued to the Examiner Hearing scheduled to be held at this same place at 9:00 o'clock a.m., October 16th, 1974.

CASE 4976

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) SS. COUNTY OF SANTA FE)

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

COURT REPORTER

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a complete record of the proceedings in the Examiner hearing of Case No.49716 1974 1012 heard by ne on

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission



OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2068 - SANTA FE 87501

November 4, 1974

Re:

L. R. TRUJILLO CHAIRMAN 1

LAND COMMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Mr. Clarence Hinkle Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 10 Roswell, New Mexico 88201

The Petroleum Corp. (OCC)

ORDER NO. R-4638-A

4976

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

K. Torter

CASE NO.

Applicant:

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC	x
Artesia OCC	x
Aztec OCC	

Other

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

A CONTRACTOR STATES AND A CONTRACT OF A CONT

CASE NO. 4976 (Reopened) Order No. R-4638-A

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 4976 BEING REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS OF ORDER NO. R-4638 TO PERMIT ALL OPERATORS IN THE WEST PARKWAY-STRAWN AND WEST PARKWAY-ATOKA GAS POOLS IN SECTION 28, TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, TO APPEAR AND PRESENT EVIDENCE TO ESTABLISH CLEARLY THE NATURE OF THE RESERVOIRS, PROPER RATES OF PRODUCTION FOR WELLS THEREIN, AND SPECIAL RULES THEREFOR.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on October 16, 1974, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this 4th day of November, 1974, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That Order No. R-4638, dated October 11, 1973, established the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool, both of which pools comprise the N/2 of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico; classified both pools as gas pools; established special rates of production for wells therein and promulgated temporary special pool rules therefor.

(3) That pursuant to Order No. R-4638 this case was reopened at an examiner hearing held on October 16, 1974, to allow all operators in the subject pools to appear and present evidence to establish clearly the nature of the reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor. -2-Case No. 4976 (Reopened) Order No. R-4638-A

(4) That the evidence adduced at said hearing establishes that both pools are properly classified as gas pools; that the special rates of production specified for wells therein are proper; and that the special pool rules promulgated therefor should be made permanent.

وتصابقت والجراحل عيد

(5) That the continuing classification of the subject pools as gas pools and the continuance of the special pool rules promulgated therefor will prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations for the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool as promulgated by Order No. R-4638 are hereby continued in full force and effect until further order of the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION



1mg ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL

dr/

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE NO. 4976 Order No. R-4638

APPLICATION OF THE PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR A DUAL COMPLETION, CREATION OF TWO GAS POOLS AND SPECIAL RULES THEREFOR, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 23, 1973, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this <u>llth</u> day of October, 1973, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, The Petroleum Corporation, seeks authority to complete its Parkway West Unit Well No. 1, located in Unit C of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (conventional) to produce gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons from the Strawn and Atoka formations through parallel strings of 2 1/16-inch tubing with separation of the zones by means of a packer set at approximately 10,505 feet.

(3) That the mechanics of the proposed dual completion are feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.

(4) That approval of the subject application will prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(5) That the applicant further seeks the creation of a Strawn pool and an Atoka pool for said well and the promulgation of special pool rules for each.

-2-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-4638

(6) That while the evidence adduced indicates that each of the subject pools is probably a gas pool, additional information is necessary to determine if they are in fact gas pools or oil pools or whether they may be retrograde condensate reservoirs.

(7) That said Strawn and Atoka Pools should be classified and designated the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool and special rules and regulations should be promulgated therefor.

(8) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject pools indicate that each can be efficiently and economically drained and developed on 320-acre spacing.

(9) That temporary special rules and regulations providing for 320-acre gas well spacing should be promulgated for the subject pools in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(10) That the temporary special rules and regulations should provide for the limitation of production from wells in each of the subject pools; that a maximum of no more than 1,500 MCF per day should be produced from each well in the Strawn pool, and that a maximum of no more than 2,000 ECF per day should be produced from each well in the Atoka pool.

(11) That the temporary special rules and regulations should establish proration rules for gas wells in order to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(12) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing during October, 1974, to permit the operators in said gas pools to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of said reservoirs and proper rates of production for wells therein and special rules therefor.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, The Petroleum Corporation, is hereby authorized to complete its Parkway West Unit Well No. 1, located in Unit C of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (conventional) to produce gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons from the Strawn and Atoka formations through parallel strings of 2 1/16-inch tubing with separation of the zones by means of a packer set at approximately 10,505 feet.
-3-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-4638

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the applicant shall complete, operate, and produce said well in accordance with the provisions of Rule 112-A of the Commission Rules and Regulations insofar as said rule is not inconsistent with this order.

PROVIDED FURTHER, that the applicant shall conduct a packer leakage test annually on said well and shall file the results thereof with the Commission's Artesia office.

(2) That effective October 1, 1973, the Strawn and Atoka reservoirs in the subject well are hereby classified as gas reservoirs and designated the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool with vertical limits comprising, respectively, the Strawn and Atoka formations and horizontal limits comprising the following-described area:

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 28: N/2

(3) That, effective October 1, 1973, Special Rules and Regulations for the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE WEST PARKWAY-STRAWN GAS POOL AND WEST PARKWAY-ATOKA GAS POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and/or West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool or in the Strawn and Atoka formations within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated Strawn or Atoka pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. (a) Each gas well shall be located on a standard unit containing 320 acres, more or less, comprising any two contiguous quarter sections of a single governmental section, being a legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys, or the following facts exist and the following provisions are complied with: ~4-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-4638

- (a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter sections or lots that are contiguous by a common bordering side.
- (b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a standard proration unit for the well under the applicable provisions of Rule 2 above and contains less acreage than a standard unit.
- (c) The applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from all offset operators and from all operators owning interests in the standard proration unit for the well in which the non-standard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in said non-standard unit.
- (d) In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the applicant may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were notified by registered or certified mail of his intent to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-Director may approve the application if no such operator has entered an objection to the formation of such non-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be located no nearer than 660 feet to the nearest side boundary of the tract nor nearer than 1980 feet to the nearest end boundary of the tract.

RULE 5. A gas well in the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool shall be permitted to produce no more than 1,500 MCF of gas per day during the effective period of these pool rules and a gas well in the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool shall be permitted to produce no more than 2,000 MCF of gas per day during the effective period of the rules.

RULE 6. The operator of each newly completed well shall cause a gas-liquid ratio test to be taken on the well upon recovery of all load oil from the well. Any well which is shut in shall be exempted from the gas-liquid ratio test requirement so long as it remains shut in. The initial gas-liquid ratio test shall be taken in the manner prescribed by Rule 7.

RULE 7. Gas-liquid ratio tests shall be taken on all wells during the months of March and September of each year. The initial gas-liquid ratio test shall suffice as the first semiannual test. Tests shall be 24-hour tests, being the final 24 hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be produced -5-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-4638

at a constant normal rate of production. Results of such tests shall be filed on Commission Form C-116 on or before the 10th day of the following month. At least 72 hours prior to commencement of any such gas-liquid ratio tests, each operator shall file with the appropriate district office of the Commission a test schedule for its wells specifying the time each of its wells is to be tested. Copies of the test schedule shall also be furnished to all offset operators. The Commission District Supervisor may grant exceptions to the above test requirements where it is demonstrated that wells produce no liquids.

Special tests shall also be taken at the request of the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of the operator. Such special tests shall be taken in accordance with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notification to the Commission and offset operators.

RULE 8. An initial shut-in pressure test shall be taken on each gas well and shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-125.

RULE 9. Any well completed after the effective date of these rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt by the appropriate Commission district office of Commission Forms C-104 and C-116, properly executed. The District Supervisor of the Commission's district office is hereby authorized to assign a temporary gas allowable to wells connected to a gas transportation facility during the recovery of load oil, which allowable shall not exceed the amounts set forth in Rule 5 of these rules.

RULE 10. The initial balancing date shall be 7 o'clock a.m. April the first, 1974. Subsequently, the date 7:00 a.m. April the first of each year shall be known as the balancing date, and the twelve months following this date shall be known as the gas proration period.

RULE 11. Any gas well which has an underproduced status as of the end of a gas proration period shall be allowed to carry such underproduction forward into the next gas proration period and may produc the underproduction in addition to the allowable assigned during such succeeding period. Any allowable carried forward into a gas proration period and remaining unproduced at the end of such gas proration period shall be carried.

RULE 12. Production during any one month of a gas proration period in excess of the allowable assigned to a well for such month shall be applied against the underproduction carried into such period in determining the amount of allowable, if any, to be cancelled. -6-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-4638

RULE 13. Any well which has an overproduced status as of the end of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduction forward into the next gas proration period, provided that such overproduction shall be compensated for during such succeeding period. Any well which has not compensated for the overproduction carried into a gas proration period by the end of such proration period shall be shut in until such overproduction is compensated for. If, at any time, a well is overproduced an amount equalling three times its current monthly allowable, it shall be shut in during that month and each succeeding month until the well is overproduced less than three times its current monthly allowable.

RULE 14. The allowable assigned to a well during any one month of a gas provation period in excess of the production for the same month shall be applied against the overproduction carried into such period in determining the amount of overproduction, if any, which has not been compensated for.

RULE 15. The Commission may allow overproduction to be compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing after notice and hearing that complete shut in of the well would result in material damage to the well or reservoir.

RULE 16. The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be metered separately and the gas production therefrom shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-115 so as to reach the Commission on or before the 24th day of the month next succeeding the month in which the gas was produced. The operator shall show on such report what disposition has been made of the produced gas.

RULE 17. Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a report to the Commission so as to reach the Commission on or before the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month in which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be filed on Form C-111 with the wells being listed in the same order as they are listed on the appropriate proration schedule.

RULE 18. Failure to comply with any provision of these rules shall result in the immediate cancellation of allowable assigned to the affected well. No further allowable shall be assigned until all rules and regulations have been complied with. The Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of the well and purchaser in writing of the date of allowable cancellation and the reason therefor.

RULE 19. All transporters or users of gas shall file gas well-connection notices with the Commission as soon as possible after the date of connection.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to

-7-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-4638

or completed in the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool or the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool or in the Strawn or Atoka formations within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location shall notify the appropriate district office of the Commission in writing of the name and location of the well on or before November 1, 1973.

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5, NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing wells in the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool shall have dedicated thereto 320 acres, in accordance with the foregoing pool rules or, pursuant to Paragraph C. of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have non-standard spacing or proration units established by the Commission and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission dedicating 320 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit approved by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable.

(3) That this cause shall be reopened at an examiner hearing during October, 1974, to permit the operators in said pools to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of said reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated. STATE OF NEW MEXICO



OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

Member Jr., Membe Secretary ORTER.

SEAL

dr/

LAW OFFICES HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON

CLARENCE E.HINKLE W. C. BONDURANT. JR. LEWIS C.COX, JR. PAUL W. EATON, JR. CONRAD E.COFFIELD HAROLD L. HENSLEY, JR. STUART D. SHANOR C. D. MARIIN PAUL J. KELLY, JR. ANDREW ALLEN

POST OFFICE BOX 10 ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201

600 HINKLE BUILDING

September 24, 1974

MIDLAND, TEXAS OFFICE 521 MIDLAND TOWER (915) 683-4691

Mr. Dan Nutter Oil Conservation Commission Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Nutter:

Please consider this as a motion to continue Case 4976, which is included on the examiner's docket for October 2, 1974, until October 16, 1974. This case is being reopened to permit all operators in the West Parkway-Strawin and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pools in Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of the reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein and special rules therefor. The reason for the extension is that Mr. Larry Shannon of The Petroleum Cor-poration has advised us that due to weather conditions, etc. they would like to have a little more time within which to obtain the necessary samples and information to present at the hearing.

Yours sincerely,

HINKING BONDURANT, COX & EATON

OR CONSERVATION COMM

Sable Se

DOCKET MAILED

Date 10-4-14

CEH: cs

care 4976 Order R. 4638 17 Case repaired persuant to provisions of RH638 to permit operators to present evidence to establish notion of the two pools (RD W. Perkway - Phike & W. Perkway - Strawn), proper rotes of production and special rules therefore. OEvidence indicates both pools property classified as gas pools Evidence indicates That the special pools should 2001 rules for said be made permanant That classification as gas pools and continuance of Special rules will prevent weste & protect correl rights Therefore or der The Fore pool rules for the _____ Pool are here by made permanent

Docket No. 29-74

Dockets Nos. 30-74 and 31-74 are tentatively set for hearing on October 30 and November 13, 1974. Application for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 16, 1974 DOCKET:

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt, and Chaves Counties, New Mexico, for November, 1974;

> (2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from five prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for November, 1974.

CASE 5304: (Continued from the September 4, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Mercury Production Company, American Employers' Insurance Company and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Mercury State Well No. 1 located in Unit B of Section 27, Township 10 South, Range 26 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commissionapproved plugging program.

CASE 5292:

(Continued from the September 18, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit El Paso Natural Gas Company, United States Fidelity and Guaranty Co., and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why each of the following wells should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program:

EPNG Ludwick Well No. 11, located in Unit B, Section 19, Township 30 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County, New Mexico;

EPNG Rincon Unit Well No. 127, located in Unit A, Section 28, Township 27 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico; and

EPNG Warren A Well No. 2, located in Unit A, Section 23, Township 28 North, Range 9 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 4976:

(Reopened) (Continued from the October 2, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case No. 4976 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No, R-4638 to permit all operators in the West Parkway-Strawn

(Case 4976 continued from Page 1)

and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pools in Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of the reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor.

CASE 5313:

(Continued and Readvertised)

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for downhole commingling, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Aztec-Pictured Cliffs and Blanco-Mesaverde production in the wellbore of its Ludwick Well No. 11 located in Unit B of Section 19, Township 30 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 5338:

Application of Amerada Hess Corporation for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced water into the Devonian formation through the open-hole interval from 10,980 feet to 11,180 feet in its State BTC Well No. 1, located in Unit N of Section 35, Township 11 South, Range 33 East, Bagley Siluro-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5339:

Application of John L. Cox for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres formation through the open-hole interval from approximately 4989 feet to 5017 feet in his U.S.M. Well No. 2, located in Unit H of Section 27, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5340:

Ż

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a dual completion, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its State BR Well No. 1, located in Unit K of Section 16, Township 21 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas from an undesignated Atoka gas pool through the tubing and gas from an undesignated Morrow gas pool through the casing-tubing annulus by means of a crossover assembly.

CASE 5341: Application of Texas Oil & Cas Corporation for an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Williamson Fed. Well No. 3, located 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the East line of Section 9, Township 20 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Burton Flats-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the E/2 of said Section 9 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 5342:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Leon Davis, Fidelity and Deposit Company of Maryland, and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the New Mexico State "Heart" Well No. 1, located in Unit J of Section 16, Township 14 North, Range 32 East, NMPM, Harding County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

Docket No. 29-74

CASE 5343:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit Paul Haskins, Trustee and Continental Casualty Company, and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Arthur Cain Well No. 1, located in Unit N of Section 4, Township 15 North, Range 33 East, Harding County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 5344:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit American Fuels Corporation and Aetna Casualty and Surety Company, and all other interested parties, to appear and show cause why the following American Fuels Wells on the W-S Ranch in Colfax County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program:

NM-B Well No. 1, located in Unit G of Section 6, Township 30 North, Range 19 East;

NM-B Well No. 2, located in Unit P of Section 16, Township 30 North, Range 18 East;

NM-B Well No. 4, located in Unit H of Section 18, Township 30 North, Range 18 East;

NM-B Well No. 5, located in Unit P of Section 30, Township 30 North, Range 19 East; and

NM-B Well No. 10, located in Unit N of Section 24, Township 31 North, Range 19 East.

CASE 5345:

Application of Texaco, Inc. for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of production from the Fusselman, Montoya, and Ellenburger formations, North Justis Field, in the wellbore of its G. L. Erwin "B" Fed. (NCT-2) Well No. 5, located in Unit P of Section 35, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5346: Application of Continental Oil Company for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of production from the Blinebry formation and the East Warren-Drinkard Pool in the wellbore of its Warren Unit Well No. 11, located in Unit A of Section 35, Township 20 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5347: Application of Continental Oil Company for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of production from the West Warren-Blinebry and East Skaggs-Drinkard Pools in the wellbore of its SEMU Berger Well No. 21, located in Unit 0 of Section 19, Township 20 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5348:

· .

Application of Continental Oll Company for downhole commingling, Leo County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of production from the Blinebry and Drinkard Pools in the wellbores of its Elliott B Well No. 6, located in Unit J of Section 6, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, and its Lockhart B-1 Well No. 9, located in Unit I of Section 1, Township 22 South, Range 36 East, both in Lea County, New Mexico.

Docket No. 20-74

Dockets Nos. 29-74 and 30-74 are tentatively set for hearing on October 16 and October 30. Applications for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 2, 1974

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 5329:

CASE 5330:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion to consider the amendment of Rule 109 of the Commission Rules and Regulations to require installation of blowout preventers on all drilling and workover rigs operating in areas of unknown pressures or high pressures and on all drilling and workover rigs operating within the corporate limits of any city, town, or village or within 1320 feet of a habitation, school, or church, wherever located.

CASE 5305:

(Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Continental Oil Company for simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order approving the simultaneous dedication of its Britt B Well No. 17 located in Unit P of Section 10 and its Skaggs B Well No. 7 located in Unit K of Section 11, Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Eumont Cas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said wells to be dedicated to a 320-acre non-standard proration unit comprising the SE/4 of said Section 10 and the SW/4 of said Section 11, said unit having previously been approved by Commission Order No. R-908.

Application of Texas Pacific 011 Company, Inc. for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its J. H. Ansley Unit Well No. 1 to be located 660 feet from the North and East lines of Section 27, Township 17 South, Range 26 East, Kennedy Farms-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the N/2 of said Section 27 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 4976: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 4976 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4638 to permit all operators in the West Parkway-Strawn and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pools in Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of the reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor.

Docket No. 28-74 -2-

CASE 5331: Application of J. Gregory Merrion for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeke approval for the downhole commingling of Devils Fork-Mesaverde and Devils Fork-Gallup production in the wellbore of his NCRA State Wells Nos. 1 and 4 located in Units E and J, respectively, of Section 16, Township 24 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

CASE 5288: (Continued from the September 18, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Merrion & Bayless for downhole commingling, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of hydrocarbon production from the top of the Gallup formation at 5434 feet to the base of the Dakota formation at 6570 feet in its Keeling Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit B of Section 20, Township 25 North, Range 8 West, Dufers Point-Dakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 5332: Application of C & K Petroleum, Inc. for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the West Airport Unit Area comprising 3,840 acres, more or less, of Federal, Fee and State lands in Township 22 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Mark Production Company for an unorthodox gas well CASE 5333: location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of a gas well to be drilled 660 feet from the South and West lines of Section 9, Township 20 South, Range 25 East, Cemetery-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the S/2 of said Section 9 to be dedicated to the well.

<u>CASE 5334</u>: Application of Stoltz, Wagner & Brown for directional drilling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to re-enter and clean out to a depth of approximately 8400 feet its H. L. Vinson Well No. 1, formerly Gulf Oil Corporation Vinson Well No. 2, the surface location of which is 1980 feet from the North and East lines of Section 22, Township 9 South, Range 36 East, Crossroads Siluro-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and to then directionally drill said well in such a manner as to bottom the well in the Devonian formation within a 180-foot radius of a point 2310 feet from the North line and 1320 feet from the East line of said Section 22.

CASE 5337:

Application of Keesee & Thomas for an unorthodox oil well location, Sandoval County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Chacon Jicarilla Apache "D" Well No. 1 located 870 feet from the North line and 1140 feet from the East line of Section 23, Township 23 North, Range 3 West, Sandoval County, New Mexico. Said well was projected at an orthodox location for a Basin-Dakota gas well, but was completed as an oil well in the Dakota formation.

Docket No. 28-74 -3-

CASE 5335:

35: Northwestern nomenclature case calling for the creation and extension of certain pools in Rio Arriba, San Juan and McKinley Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Create a new pool in McKinley County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Gallup production, designated the Arroyo Chico-Gallup Oil Pool. The discovery well is the Northern Minerals, Inc. Santa Fe Pacific Railroad Well No. 7 located in Unit G of Section 29, Township 16 North, Range 6 West, completed October 15, 1973. The depth of the casing shoe is 764 feet. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 16 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM Section 29: SW/4 NE/4

(b) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Chacra production, designated the Bloomfield-Chacra Pool. The discovery well is the El Paso Natural Cas Company Hubbell Well No. 9, located in Unit P of Section 18, Township 29 North, Range 10 West. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 2	9 NORT	H, RANGE	: 10	WEST,	NMPM
Section 7	SW/	4	1	1 N N	
Section 18	3: All			1. A. S. S.	
Section 19					
Section 20): NW/	4	5. je		
9		- -			ene ditati
TOWNSHIP 2	9 NORT	H, RANGE	: 11	WEST,	NMPM
Section 4:	SW/4	12		1 A	
Section 5:	SE/4				
Section 9:	N/2	& SE/4			
Section 10): S/2			· •	t i sa Sa
Section 11	: S/2			÷	
Section 12	2: W/2	& SE/4			
Section 13	: All				4 - N
Section 14	: E/2				e de la composition
Section 23	: E/2				
Section 24	: A11				e de la composición d La composición de la c
Section 26	: E/2		* . ·		1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 -

(c) Create a new pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Gallup production, designated the Campo-Gallup Pool. The discovery well is the Continental Oil Co. Conoco 29-4 Well No. 2 located in Unit H of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 4 West. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM Section 11: NE/4

Docket No. 28-74 -4-

(Case 5335 continued from Page 3)

(d) Create a new pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Pictured Cliffs production, designated the Gobernador-Pictured Cliffs Pool. The discovery well is the Lone Star Industries, Inc. Schalk 52 Well No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 24, Township 29 North, Range 5 West. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM Section 24: All

(e) Create a new pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Gallup production, designated the Rosa-Gallup Pool. The discovery well is the Merrion & Bayless Gibbins Well No. 1, located in Unit L of Section 20, Township 32 North, Range 5 West. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM Section 20: S/2 Section 28: SW/4 Section 29: E/2 Section 33: NW/4

(f) Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool boundary in San Juan County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM Section 15: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM Section 7: N/2

(g) Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool boundary in Rio Arriba & San Juan Counties, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM Section 16: All

(h) Extend the Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool boundary in Rio Arriba & San Juan Counties, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM Section 7: All TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM Section 9: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM Section 17: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM Section 25: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM Section 5: SW/4 Section 26: SE/4

Docket No. 28-74

(Case 5335 continued from Page 4)

with post

TOWNSHIP 31	NORT'H,	RANCE 11 WEST,	NMPM
Section 2:	NW/4		
Section 7:	E/2		
TOWNSHIP 32	NORTH,	RANGE 11 WEST,	NMPM
Section 19:			
Section 20:	A11		
Section 21:	W/2		
00002011 021			

(i) Extend the Gonzales-Mesaverde Pool boundary in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM Section 1: NE/4

(j) Extend the Harris Mesa-Chacra Pool boundary in San Juan County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM Section 34: NE/4

(k) Extend the Largo-Chacra Pool boundary in Rio Arriba & San Juan Counties, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 27	NORTH, RANGE	7 WEST, NMPM
Section 5:	SW/4	
Section 6:	E/2	
Section 7:	E/2	n an 1999 an 1999. Tha na shekarara
Section 8:	A11	
Section 9:	W/2 & SE/4	
Section 16:	A11	n an
Section 17:	A11	en Carlo de La Roman de La Roma. A companya de la companya de la regiona de la companya de la companya de la companya de la companya de la compa
Section 18:	A11	in General Constant of Antonio States and Antonio States and Antonio States and Antonio States and Antonio Stat Antonio States and Antonio States an
Section 19:	N/2	n an
Section 20:	A11	
Section 21:	A11	and a construction of the second s Second second
Section 28:	W/2	en alle son ander son der son d Son der son der
Section 29:	N/2	
Section 30:	A11	
Section 33:	W/2	

TOWNSHIP 27	NORTH,	RANGE	8 WEST,	NMPM
Section 13:	NE/4			
Section 24:	N/2			
Section 25:	E/2			

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH', RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM Section 31: SE/4

Docket No. 28-74 -6-

(Case 5335 continued from Page 5)

(1) Extend the Otero-Chacra Pool boundary in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM Section 36: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM Section 24: E/2

(m) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool boundary in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM Section 3: N/2 Section 4: N/2

TOWNSHIF 27 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM

Section Section		1. State 1.	
Section		NW/4	
Section	27:	A11	
Section	28:	A11	
Section	33:	E/2	
Section	34:	A11	

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM Section 9: SE/4 Section 10: SW/4 Section 27: SE/4 Section 34: NE/4 Section 35: NW/4

(n) Extend the Tocito Dome-Pennsylvanian D 011 Pool boundary in San Juan County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26	NORTH,	RANGE 1	8 WEST,	NMPM
Section 7:				
Section 15:	S/2 &	NE/4		
Section 20:	NW/4			
Section 22:	N/2			
Section 26:	NE/4		211 - 1 211 - 1	
Section 27:				

CASE 5336:

Southeastern nomenclature case calling for the creation and extension of certain pools in Chaves, Eddy and Lea Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Morrow production and designated the Avalon-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is the David Fasken El Paso Federal Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 26 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

Docket No. 28-74

1

(Case 5336 continued from Page 6)

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 33: S/2

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM Section 3: Lots 1 through 16 Sections 4 and 5: All Sections 8 and 9: All Section 16: All Section 21: All

(b) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Strawn production and designated the Avalon-Strawn Gas Pool. The discovery well is the David Fasken El Paso Federal Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 26 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM Section 3: Lots 1 through 16

(c) Create a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Mississippian production and designated the Denton Camp-Mississippian Gas Pool. The discovery well is The Superior Oil Company Chatten & Muncy Well No. 1 located in Unit O of Section 18, Township 6 South, Range 28 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP⁶ SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM Section 18: S/2 Section 19: E/2

(d) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Wolfcamp production and designated the LaHuerta-Wolfcamp Pool. The discovery well is the Cities Service Oil Company Simpson A Well No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 29, Township 21 South, Range 27 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 29: NE/4

(e) Extend the Antelope Ridge-Morrow Gas Pool in Les County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHII	P 23	SOUTH,	RANGE	34 FAST	MMDA
	÷т.	3/2		<u> </u>	NPIP M
Section	28:	E/2			

(f) Extend the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM Section 10: E/2

Docket No. 28-74 -8-

(Case 5336 continued from Page 7)

1970 B B 64 - 19

(g) Extend the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM Section 6: NW/4

(h) Extend the South Bell Lake-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 GOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM

Section	5:	NW/4	
Section	6:	N/2	
A 1 4 4 4 4 4		-	

(i) Extend the Blinebry Oil and Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM Section 35: NE/4

(j) Extend the Boyd-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM Section 16: N/2

(k) Extend the Burton Flat-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 14: N/2

(1) Extend the Cabin Lake-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 1: S/2

(m) Extend the Catclaw Draw Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM Section 27: All Section 34: All

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM Section 3: All

Docket No. 28-74

(Case 5336 continued from Page 8)

(n) Externed the Cemetary-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM Section 5: S/2

(o) Extend the Double L-Queen Associated Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 2: All

(p) Extend the Eagle Creek-San Andres Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM Section 13: E/2 SW/4

(q) Extend the South Flying M-Pennsylvanian Pool in Les County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM Section 14: SE/4 Section 23: E/2

(r) Extend the Golden Lane-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 31: E/2

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 5: Lots 1 & 2, 7, 8, 9 & 10 and 15 & 16

(s) Extend the Golden Lane-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 29: S/2

(t) Extend the Los Medanos-Atoka Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 1: N/2

(u) Extend the McMillan Seven Rivers-Queen Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM Section 1: SE/4 NE/4 Section 12: SE/4 NE/4

Docket No. 28-74 -10-

(Case 5336 continued from Page 9)

(v) Extend the Monument-Paddock Fool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 15: SW/4 Section 22: NW/4

(w) Extend the South Salt Lake-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM Section 4: Lots 3, 4, 5 and 6

(x) Extend the Sams Ranch Grayburg-San Andres Gas Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

```
TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: SE/4
Section 11: S/2
Section 14: N/2 and SE/4
Section 15: NE/4
```

(y) Extend the North Shoe Bar-Strawn Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM Section 13: SW/4

(z) Extend the Square Lake Grayburg-San Andres Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 9: E/2 NW/4

(aa) Extend the North Vacuum-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM Section 7: W/2

(bb) Extend the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM Section 2: NW/4

(cc) Extend the Winchester-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM Section 2: S/2

Docket No. 28-74 -11-

CASE 4548: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 4548 being reopened on the motion of the Commission to consider the amendment of the special pool rules for the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to limit the applicability of said special rules to the confines of the pool's horizontal limits.



- (Production

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE 87501

October 11, 1973

DOCKET MAILED

Date 9-19-14

Mr. Clarence Hinkle Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 10 Roswell, New Mexico 88201

CASE NO.		4976
ORDER NO.	F	-4638
Applicant:	 •	·

THE PETROLEUM CORPORATION

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. Z. Gorter,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC	×	
Artesia OCC	x	
Aztec OCC		

Other

L. R. TRUJILLO CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Docket No. 14-73

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 23, 1973

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4683: (Reopened) (Continued from the April 11, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case 4683 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4286, which order established special rules and regulations for the West Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 160-acre proration units. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on less than 160-acre units.

CASE 4946: (Continued from the May 9, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Union Texas Petroleum for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Crosby-Fusselman Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for classification of oil wells and gas wells, 320-acre spacing for all wells, and a limiting gas-oil ratio of 5000 to one.

CASE 4966:

(Continued from the May 9, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Read & Stevens, Inc. for compulsory pooling, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the N/2 of Section 36, Township 12 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled to the Queen formation in Unit B of said Section 36, in the Southeast Chaves Queen Gas Area. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a 200 percent charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 4969:

Application of Amoco Production Company for a special depth bracket allowable, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks the assignment of a special depth bracket allowable of 764 barrels of oil per day for the Tocito Dome Pennsylvanian "D" Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, to replace the current regular depth bracket allowable for said pool of 382 barrels per day.

CASE 4970:

Application of Robert G. Cox for directional drilling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to re-enter his Federal "EA" Well No. 1, a crooked hole the surface location of which is 330 feet from the North and West lines of Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - May 23, 1973 -2Docket No. 14-73

(Case 4970 continued from page 1)

Section 12, Township 18 South, Range 27 East, Empire-Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to set a whipstock at a depth of 4,200 feet and to drill in such a manner as to return the hole to the vertical, and to bottom said well at a depth of 6,200 feet approximately beneath the surface location.

CASE 4971:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for a secondary recovery project, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a secondary recovery project by injection of water and/or gas into the Hospah sand in its Santa Fe RR "A" Well No. 84 to be located five feet from the South line and 2,950 feet from the East line of Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West, South Hospah-Lower Sand Oil Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico.

CASE 4972:

Application of Skelly 011 Company for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant; in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the Forty-Niner Ridge Unit Area comprising 7,679 acres, more or less, of State, Federal, and Fee lands in Township 23 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4973:

Application of Clayton W. Williams, Jr. for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Badger Unit Area comprising 10,158 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 22 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4974: Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a non-standard gas proration unit and simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the approval of a non-standard 160-acre unit comprising the W/2 NE/4 and E/2 NW/4 of Section 12, Township 24 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to its Cooper Wells Nos. 1, 2, and 3 located in Units G, F, and B, respectively, of said Section 12.

CASE 4975:

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a non-standard proration unit, simultaneous dedication, and an unorthodox location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a non-standard 320-acre gas proration unit comprising the NW/4, N/2 SW/4, and W/2 NE/4 of Section 11, Township 20 South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to its W. P. Byrd Wells Nos. 5, a non-standard location 1650 feet from the North line and 330 feet from the West line, and No. 7, located 990 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 11.

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - May 23, 1973 -3-

CASE 4951:

(Continued from the April 25, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the N/2 of Section 15, Township 21 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled by the applicant at a standard location to test the Morrow formation. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator and the risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 4976:

Application of The Petroleum Corporation for a dual completion, creation of two gas pools and special rules therefor, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Parkway West Unit Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to produce gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons from the Strawn and Atoka formations through parallel strings of tubing. Applicant further seeks the designation of a Strawn pool and an Atoka pool for said well and the promulgation of special pool rules for each, including classification of oil wells and gas wells and special gas-oil ratio limitations.

CASE 4977:

Application of Michael P. Grace II for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the N/2 of Section 12, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Gas Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled to the Morrow formation at an unorthodox location 1440 feet from the North line and 1880 feet from the East line of said Section 12. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the costs thereof as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision, designation of the applicant as operator of the well, and the establishment of a 200 percent risk factor for the well.

CASE 4978:

Application of Adobe Oil Company for a dual completion and nonstandard gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Smith Federal Well No. 2 in such a manner as to produce gas from an undesignated Atoka gas pool and from the Rock Tank-Upper Morrow gas pool through parallel strings of tubing. Applicant further seeks approval for the non-standard location of said well for the Atoka formation at a point 660 feet from the South line and 330 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 24 East, Rock Tank Gas Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, said location having previously been approved for the Upper Morrow formation by Order No. R-4456.

Docket No. 14-73

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - May 23, 1973

Docket No. 14-73

CASE 4979:

Application of Michael 2. Grace II for directional drilling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to set a whip-stock in his Airport Grace Well No. 1, the surface location of which is 1980 feet from the South line ard 2164 feet from the West line of Section 36, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Gas Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, and to directionally drill said well in such a manner as to bottom the well in the Morrow formation at a point approximately 500 feet Northeast of the surface location.

CASE 4980: Application of Pubco Petroleum Corporation for pool creation, an oil discovery allowable, and surface commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of the Humble City-Wolfcamp Pool and the assignment of approximately 47,970 barrels of oil discovery allowable to the discovery well for said pool, applicant's Shipp Well No. 4 located in Unit L of Section 11, Township 17 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks authority to commingle production from said pool with production from the Humble City-Strawn Pool underlying applicant's Shipp lease after separately metering the Wolfcamp production.

CASE 4981: Southeastern nomenclature case calling for an order for the creation and extension of certain pools in Eddy, Lea, and Chaves Counties, New Mexico:

> (a) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Cisco production and designated as the West Atoka-Cisco Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Coquina Oil Corporation Five Mile No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 14, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

> > TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM Section 14: E/2

(b) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Morrow production and designated as the Cabin Lake-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Phillips Petroleum Company James A Com No. 1 located in Unit O of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 30 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

> TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 2: S/2

(c) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Morrow production and designated as the West Sand Dunes-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is the El Paso Natural Gas Company Mobil Federal No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 23 South, Range 31 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

> TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM Section 29: E/2

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - May 23, 1973 -5Docket No. 14-73

(d). Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Wolfcamp production and designated as the North Shoe Bar-Wolfcamp Pool. The discovery well is the Pubco Petroleum Corporation Skelly State No. 1 located in Unit I of Section 14, Township 16 South, Range 35 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

> TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM Section 14: SE/4

(e) Extend the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM Section 18: S/2

(f) Extend the Blinebry Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM Section 1: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 6: N/2

(g) Extend the East Brunson-McKee Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 24: SW/4

(h) Extend the Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

> TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 11: E/2

(1) Extend the Burton Flat-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM Section 2: Lots 1 through 8 Section 3: Lots 1 through 8

(j) Extend the East Caprock-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM Section 10: SE/4 Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - May 23, 1973

-6-

Docket No. 14-73

(k) Extend the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM Section 30: All

(1) Extend the Cedar Canyon-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 10: All

(m) Extend the Double L-Queen Associated Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 35: All

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM Section 5: NE/4

(n) Extend the East EK-Queen Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM Section 21: S/2 SE/4

(o) Extend the Golden Lane-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 5: Lots 1, 2, 7, 8, 9, 10, 15 and 16

(p) Extend the Grayburg-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 28: N/2

(q) Extend the Justis-Montoya Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 13: SE/4

(r) Extend the Sand Dunes-Cherry Canyon Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM Section 23: SW/4 SE/4 Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - May 23, 1973 -7-

Docket No. 14-73

(s) Extend the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

> TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM Section 22: SE/4 Section 23: E/2 SW/4

(t) Extend the West Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

> TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM Section 29: NW/4

(u) Extend the Twin Lakes-San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

> TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM Section 1: SE/4 NW/4 and NE/4 SW/4

CASE 4943: (Continued from the May 9, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

Application of M. W. Staples for an unorthodox oil well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicanc, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to produce oil from his Vanderventer Well No. 2 located 1310 feet from the North line and 1330 feet from the East line of Section 20, Township 18 South, Range 28 East, Artesia Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said well was drilled as an injection well at said location pursuant to authority granted by Order No. R-3341.

Selfhon Conversation Mary Alconnon 8-10->3 hannon does not grant to test This welluntig after connection. His Acout put takly the min Mr. Grales. He does wont could on Sol will such time Kenn a Kemp okden to 6 mo. efter congreation to prove thather thesis at Hastrolo tals. So & Demit we remove the Anow but put an oil Jemit on \$0,500 tasis Seems to me we can etso give king BBOH Spach, Englino other fpein Scules. Jøren an allowable for i ade zone og 1.600,000. Mcl. Geo 200 3 1. le me to a card a clara C. E. men alter production

Care 4976 found 5-23-73 Rec. 5: 30-7,3 Mant, Peterleum Corp. permission to Qually Complet Taken Parker West Sundt Ver #1 C-28-19-2. Min Chaloka + Stewer luce. Two plungs of 246 N-86 tuking anda dacken set at constill, 10, 132 also granta temperar order to special tool weekfarto the trawn allow 3,50 Ce. spacing, Designate pole des quit and an allowable factor of 560x 4000 = 2,400,1 M cfd. of a 160 a. cellowable. Establish a pool w/a bougontal lifemit o N/2 sec 28-19-29 for tothop de, and the

PARKWAY WEST UNIT WELL NO. 1 (UT) WEST PARKWAY STRAWN POOL EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Date	Condensate Production (Bbls/Month)	Gas Production (MCF/Month)	Oil -Gas Ratio	Measured Shut-in BHP PSIG @ 10, 200 ft.)
1973 Oct:	4,082	19,411	4755	1510 @ 10,200 10.)
Nov.	2,767	14,168	5120	3,957
Dec.	2, 883	15,357	5327	
1974				
Jan.	2,462	13, 183	5354	3,622
Feb.	2, 091	12, 132	5802	
Mar.	2,809	14,134	5032	
Apr.	SHUT - IN	C 6	1.144	3,639
May	SHUT - IN	Ensigning Sa	us low men	0,007
junë	2, 979	18,709	6280	
July	5,939	16,712	2813	
Aug.	2,580	11,477	4448	
			а ^с 4 с. 	and a second
TOTAL	28,592	135,283	4731	

BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
VIE CONTINUE NO 3
EXHIBIT NO. 3
CASE NO. 4976
Submitted by The Tetro Confr.
Submitted by and the
Hearing Date 10/16/74
riearing Dure 1-11-11

PARKWAY WEST UNIT WELL NO. 1 (LT) WEST PARKWAY ATOKA POOL EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Date	Condensate Production (Bbls/Month)	Gas Production (MCF/Month)	Oil -Gas Ratio	Measured Shut-in BHP PSIG @ 10,500 ft.
1973 Oct,	1,450	44,149	30,448	
Nov.	557	26,844	48, 194	2,717
Dec.	366	20,877	57,041	
1974 Jan.	219	13,201	60, 279	2,121
Feb.	182	10,764	59, 143	
Mar.	168	9,749	58,098	
Apr.	SHUT - IN	Emergen ay	Sales Con	-Vr. 2,234
May	SHUT - IN	cmer per g	expire 6	
June	197	10,782	54,731	
July	136	10,360	76, 177	and a second second Second second
Aug.	77	8,404	109, 143	
TOTAL	3,352	155,130	46,280	

BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION EXHIBIT NO.
CASE NO. 4976 Submitted by The Cetus Coope
Submitted by <u>400</u> Hearing Date 10/16/74
Hearing Date

CORE LABORATORIES, INC. Petroleum Reservoir Engineering DALLAS. TEXAS 75207 October 14, 1974

RESERVOIR FLUID ANALYSIS

BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS
OIL CONSERVATION COMMILSION
EXHIBIT NO. 5
CASE NO. 4976
Submitted by Re Petro Conf
Hearing Date 10/16/74

Strawn

The Petroleum Corporation 3303 Lee Parkway Dallas, Texas 75219

Attention: Mr. Larry C. Shannon

Subject: Phase Determination Parkway West Unit No. 1 Well Parkway West Field Eddy County, New Mexico Our File Number: RFL 74547

Gentlemen:

Samples of primary separator liquid and vapor collected from the subject well were delivered to our laboratory in Dallas for use in a reservoir fluid study. We were requested to analyze the primary separator products, then physically recombine these products to their original producing gas-liquid ratio and perform a phase determination on the resulting reservoir fluid at 162°F. The results of these tests are presented on the following pages.

The producing gas-liquid ratio was reported to be 4755 cubic feet of primary separator gas at 14.65 psia and $60^{\circ}F$. per barrel of stock tank liquid at $60^{\circ}F$. In our laboratory, this ratio was found to be equivalent to 3949 standard cubic feet of primary separator gas per barrel of primary separator liquid at 380 psig at $60^{\circ}F$. This ratio was then used in conjunction with the measured compositions of the separator products to calculate the composition of the resulting well stream material and these data are shown on page two.

The primary separator products were then physically recombined to their producing gas-liquid ratio and the resulting fluid was examined in a visual cell at the reservoir temperature 162°F. During a constant composition expansion at this temperature, the dew point pressure The Petroleum Corporation Parkway West Unit No. 1 Well Page Two

of this mixture was observed to be 4380 psig. Presented on page three are the results of the pressure-volume relations and retrograde liquid volume measurements that were performed on a sample of this fluid.

It has been our pleasure to perform this study for you. Should you have any questions regarding the data, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Very truly yours,

Core Laboratories, Inc. Reservoir Fluid Analysis

P. L. More HS

P. L. Moses Manager

PLM:HLS:hm 7 cc. - Mr. Larry C. Shannon The Petroleum Corporation Dallas, Texas 75219
CORE LABORATORIES, INC. Petroleum Reservoir Engineering DALLAS, TEXAS

, T			Page 1 of 3
			File RFL 74547
Company	y The Petroleum Corporation	Date Sam	pled October 4, 1974
Well	Parkway West Unit No. 1	County	Eddy
Field	Parkway West	State	New Mexico
	FORMATION	CHARACTERIS	
Formati	on Name	I CHARACIERIS	Strawn
	rst Well Completed	≤ N	March 29 1973
	Reservoir Pressure		4442 PSIG @ 10440 Ft
- Maria - 🔤 👘 🖉 - Maria - Ma	Produced Gas-Liquid Ratio		I BIG @I
	roduction Rate		Bbls/Day
	eparator Pressure and Temperature		PSIG • F
	iquid Gravity at 60° F.		• AP
Datum			Ft. Subsea
	WELL C	HARACTERISTIC	
Elevatio			<u>3331 KB, 3321 GL</u> Ft
Total De			10720 PBTD Ft
	g Interval		10246-54, 10448-56 Ft
	Size and Depth		2-1/16 In. to 10132 Ft
	ow Potential		2.014 MMSCF/Day
	servoir Pressure		3613 PSIG @ 10000 Ft
	ate		April 6 19 74
	eservoir Temperature		
	tatus of Well		
	ressure Gauge		
. .		NG CONDITIONS	
Flowing	Tubing Pressure		
- 11 T	Bottom Hole Pressure		PSIG
	Separator Pressure		380 PSIG
	Separator Temperature		° F
	ry Separator Pressure		<u></u>
	y Separator Temperature		70 ° F.
	ck Tank Liquid Gravity		° API @ 60° F.
	Separator Gas Production Rate		MSCF/Day
	ressure Base	14.65 PSIA	
	emperature Base	<u>60</u> ° F.	
	ompressibility Factor (F _{py})		
	as Gravity (Laboratory)		
	as Gravity Factor (F.)		
	Liquid Production Rate @ 60° 1		Bbls/Day
Primary	Separator Gas/ Stock Tank Liquid		4755 SCF/Bbl
J		or	Bbls/MMSCF
Core La	boratories, Inc., Engineer		Tefteller Inc.
REMAR		•	

These analyses, opinions or interpretations are based on observations and material supplied by the client to whom, and for whose exclusive and confidential use, this report is made. The interpretations or opinions expressed represent the best judgment of Core Laboratories, Inc. (all errors and omissions excepted); but Core Laboratories, Inc. and its officers and employees, assume no reponsibility and make no warranty or representations as to the productivity, proper operation, or profitableness of any oil, gas or other mineral well or sand in connection with which such report is used or relief upon.

و و در مارست رف

-

CORE LABORATORIES, INC.

Petroleum Reservoir Engineering DALLAS, TEXAS

Page	2	of	3	
.*	1. J. J.	4		

File RFL 74547

Well Parkway West Unit No. 1

Hydrocarbon Analyses of Separator Products and Calculated Well Stream

	Separator Liquid	Separator	Gas	Well Stre	am
Component	Mol Per Cent	Mol Per Cent	GPM	Mol Per Cent	<u>ĠPM</u>
				and the second	
Hydrogen Sulfide	Nil	Nil		Nil	
Carbon Dioxide	0.06	0.22		0.19	
Nitrogen	0.14	1.36	N	1.12	
Methane	9.42	77.12		63.81	
Ethane	9.41	13.44		12.65	19
Propane	11.57	5.37	1.469	6.59	1.80
iso-Butane	2.91	0.60	0.195	1.05	0.34
n-Butane	8.42	1.26	0.395	2.67	0.83
iso-Pentane	3.56	• 0,22	0.980	0.88	0.32
n-Pentane	4.38	0.23	0.083	1.05	0.37
Hexanes	6.72	0.10	0.041	1.40	0.56
Heptanes plus	43.41	0.08	0.036	8.59	5.53
	100.00	100.00	2.299	100.00	9.78
	- -				
Properties of Heptanes plus					
API gravity @ 60° F.	45.9				
Specific gravity @ 60/60° F.	0.7975			0.797	
Molecular weight	163	103	a second	163	
		·			
Calculated separator gas gravity	(air = 1.000) = 0.000	719			
Calculated gross heating value for	separator gas =	236 BTU			
per cubic foot of dry gas @ 14.6	5 psia and 60° F.			стан С.	
				;	с. _с
Primary separator gas collected	@_ <u>380</u> psig and	<u>70</u> °F.			
Primary separator liquid collected	@_380_psig and	<u>70</u> • F .		ł	
Primary separator gas/sep			49_ SC F/BI		
Primary separator liquid/s				60°F./Bbl	
Primary separator gas/wel			59_MSCF/		
Stock tank liquid/well strea	im ratio	169.	0_Bbls/M	MSCF	
	81 - J.				
	•				

CORE LABORATORIES, INC. Petroleum Reservoir Engineering DALLAS, TEXAS

A BURGER

Page 3 of_ 3

File RFL 74547

Well Parkway West Unit No. 1

Pressure-Volume Relations of Reservoir Fluid at 162° F. (Constant Composition Expansion)

Pressure PSIG	Relative Volume				ade Liquid Volume, t of Total Volume
5000	0.9648				
4800	0.9745			-	·
4600	0.9858				
4500	0.9919				
4400	0.9987				
4380 Dew Point Pressure	1.0000				0.0
4300	1.0059				3.5
4200	1,0137				7.7
4000	1.0324				15.0
3800	1.0542				20.7
3600	1.0803				23.7
3200	1.1510	an a			
2830	1.2487	* <u>-</u> ·			and the second second second
2455	1.4002				
2195	1.5523				
1910	1.7809		-02		
1705	2.0101				
1540	2.2393				and a second
1410	2.4687				•• · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
1240	2.8329				
1110	3.2157				
1010	3.5986				
920	3.9816	-			

here analyzes, opinions or interpretations are based on observations and material supplied by the client to whom, and for whose exclusive and confidential use, is report is made. The interpretations or opinions expressed represent the best judgment of Gore Laboratories, Inc. (all arrors and omissions excepted); but ore Laboratories, Inc. and its officers and employees, assume no responsibility and make no warranty or representations as to the productivity, proper operaon, or perfitableness of any oil, gas or other mineral well or sand in connection with which such report is used or relied upon.

and the state of the second states and the second states and the second states and the second states and the se



אפא MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form C-107 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO -1-61 APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION 1973 CORSERVATION COMM. 2 E Santa Fo Operator County Dat The Petroleum Corporation Eddy <u>23.</u> April 1973 3303 Lee Parkway, Dallas, Texas 75219 Parkway West Unit Unit nship Location of Well 19S29F 1. Has the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission heretofore authorized the multiple completion of a well in these same pools or in the sam NO X zones within one mile of the subject well? YES 2. If answer is yes, identify one such instance: Order No. ; Operator Lease, and Well No.: 3. The following facts are submitted: Upper Intermediate Lower Zone Zone Zone a. Name of Pool and Formation Strawn Atoka b. Top and Bottom of 10, 246 10,578 **Pay Section** 10,455 10,588 (Perforations) c. Type of production (Oil or Gas) Gas Gas d. Method of Production (Flowing or Artificial Lift) Flow Flow 4. The following are attached. (Please check YES or NO) a. Diagrammatic Sketch of the Multiple Completion, showing all casing strings, including diameters and setting depths, central-izers and/or turbolizers and location thereof, quantities used and top of cement, perforated intervals, tubing strings, including diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes, and such other information as may be pertinent. X \square b. Plat showing the location of all wells on applicant's lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses of operators of all leases offsetting applicant's lease. X c. Waivers consenting to such multiple completion from each offset operator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset opera-tors have been furnished copies of the application.* X d. Electrical log of the well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perforation in-dicated thereon. (If such log is not available at the time application is filed it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112A.) 5. List all offset operators to the lease on which this well is located together with their correct mailing address. A formal hearing for the establishment of Temporary Field Rules and approval for a dual completion has been placed on the docket for May 23, 1973. Additional informa tion will be presented at this hearing. 6. Were all operators listed in Item 5 above notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES____ NO X. If answer is yes, give date of such notification CERTIFICATE: I, the undersigned, state that I am the Petroleum Engineer of the The Petroleum Corporation (company), and that I am authorized by said company to make this report; and that this report was prepared under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the best of my knowledge. •Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrative approval, the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commis-sion will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission's Santa Fe office. If, after said twenty-day period, no protest nor request for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed. NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion will result in an unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard proration unit in One ormore of the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be filed simultaneously with this application.

Case 4976

Form C-122 Revised 9-1-65

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMSSION MULTIPOINT AND ONE POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELL

Test Date Annual Special 3-29-73 onnection The Petroleum Corporation None Formation Unit Strawn Total Depth Plug Back TD Elevation Form or Lease Name 11,802 3321 G.L. 10,720 Parkway West Unit Perfornitions Well Ne 10,246 4.892 10,598 Frem 10,456 T. 1 - U Perforationes Unit Aur. Set At See Two. From To 1,751 10,132 C 28 195 29E G.G. or G.O. Multiple Pocker Set AL County Eddy 10,132 Reservoir Temp. *F Mean Ane Baro. Press. - Pa Sidle 13.2 140 • 10,132 60 New Mexico * 00 2 %N2 Prover Meter Run % H2S Gq Tops .706 .31 1.26 Nil Flange X FLOW DATA TUBING DATA CASING DATA Duration Temp •F Press. Diff. Temp *F Press. Press. 01 Temp p.s.l.q. Flow D.s.1.q. p.s.l.g. hw 2740 60 Packer 11 Hours 11 Hours 796 80 2234 6 70 Packer 802 15 89 1815 72 Packer 11 Hours 822 72 23 97 1520 Packer 11 Hours 28 802 99 72 **T33**T Packer 11 Hours RATE OF FLOW CALCULATIONS Flow Temp Gravity Super Pressure Rate of Flow h_Pm Factor Factor Compress. O. Meld P

NO.	(24 H	(3002)	Vawen		Pm	Factor Ft.	Fg	Factor, Fpv	Q, McId
1	7.577	·	69,68	809	2	.9813	1,190	1,099	678
2.	7.577		110.58	815	.2	.9732	1,190	1 086	1054
З.	7.577		138.60	835		.9662	1.190	1.088	1314
4.	7.577		151.08	815		.9645	1.190	1.086	1427
5.		_							
NO.	Pr	Temp. •R	Ę	Z	4 1 1 1 1	quid Hydrocarbon Gravity of Liguid		5.6	Mcf/bbi.
1	1.21	540	1.39	.828		c Gravity Separate		706	XXXXXXXXX
2.	1.22	549	1.41	.848		Gravity Flowing		(1.161
3.	1.25	557	1.44	.845	1 1 1	Pressure		668 P.S.I.A.	649P.S.I.A.
4.	1.22	559	1.44	.848	n - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1	Temperature		388 B	B
5.]				
Pc	2753.2	$-\frac{P_{c}^{2}}{7}$	80			p 2	3 413	[p2]	10 0 400
NO	Pt2	Pw	Pw ²	$P_c^2 - P_w^2$] (1)	······································	1.411	(2)	" =
1		2271 2	5158	2422] म	5° - R#			
2		1863.2	3472	4108]	-	-		
3		1625.2	2641	4939	AOF =	P2			
4		1486.2	2209	5371		$P_{\rm e}^2 = R_{\rm e}^2$			
5					1				
Abs	olute Open	Flow	2014			_Mcfd @ 15.025	Angle of Slope G	45.0	Slope, n000_
Hem	arks:								
	•								
									7

Approved By Commissions

Type Test

Con

Wildcat

3-26-73

2-1/16

ducing Thru

Tubing

10,132

Frove

Line

3.068

3.068

3.068

3.068

NO

SI

1.

2.

Э.

4.

5.

۲**L**

Type Well - Single - Brodenh

G.G. Multiple

Ĥ

x

X

X

X

X

Coefficient

10,132

Orifice

Size

1.250

1.250

1.250

1.250

pletion Date

Coq. 5120 5-1/2

The fue

X Initial

17

3.25

Conducted By: CONE & KERLEY, INC.

Calculated Byr Bill Kerley

Cue 4976

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION MULTIPOINT AND ONE POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELL

Type Test		<u>.</u>			<u> </u>			Test Date					
· 5	[] Initial		, î	🗌 Annual		🗌 SI	pecial	3-29-7	'3	-		 	
Company	2,2	1- 1 -			ection			•					
The Petrol	eum Co	rpora	tion	No	the second s								
				Form	8	•				Unit			
Wildcat Completion Date		170	tal Dopin	At	oka	Back TD		Elévation		Form or Le	>1		
3-26-73			11,80	2		5 ,720	· ·]'	1 Mg	<u> </u>			-	•••
Cag. Siza	WI.		11,00	Sel AL		Jy/2U	الجنور	3321	U.L.	Parkway	v Wes	<u>t un</u>	
5-1/2	1.17		4.892	10.59	g From	10.578		10.58	8		L	· ·	
Tog. Siza	Wi.	. व		Set Al	Perfot	stiona						wp.	Rije.
2-1/16	3.2		1.751		5 From					C 2	<u>8 I</u>	<u>9S</u>	29E
Type Well-Sin		- 10 - 1 - 1 - 30			ė١		Set At	10,515		County Eddy			
G.G. Multi Froducing Thru			Temp. *F) ninual Temp.		000 &	م خم محضم خ		State			
Tubing	1	2	10,57		60		13.2	6	1	New Me	xico		
L	H		10,57	* 002	the second stands	N ₂	13. E	iq J	1970	Moter Rur		Tops	÷
10,515	10,5	- A - A - A - A - A - A - A - A - A - A	.661	.2		.44	Nil		en e	X		Flar	nge
			WDATA				BING	DATA	CA	SING DA	TA		ration
NO. Prover	x o	rilice	Press.	Dill.	Tem			Temp.	Pre		Temp.	-	01
Line Size		Size	p.s.l.q.	hw	•F		.l.g.	•r	p. 8.	<u> </u>	•F	1 2 2 4	"low
SI							60	70	Packe			A	Hours
1. 3.068		250	815		104		00	70	Packe				Hours
2 3.068		250	820	17	90	the second s	85	74	Packe			the second s	Hours
3.068		250	815	32	92		89	76	Packe				Hours
4. <u>3.068</u> 5.	<u> </u>	750	810	13	86	2 18	55	76	Packe	<u>r</u>		140 1	Hours
<u></u>				RAT	EOFFLO		ATIC	NS.	J			مىرىيىلە ب	نين <u>ہ</u>
			in the second			Flow Temp.		Gravity		Super			
Coeffic			h.Pm	- Pres	evre	Factor		Factor		sipress.		te of Fi	
NO. (24 He	our)	1		P	n,	FL.		Fa	Fac	lor, Fpv		Q, Meld	i
1 7.577			6.14	828		.9602		230	1.	065		26	
2. 7.577			9.01	833		.9671		230		075	1	the state of the s	
3. 7.577			2.80	828		.9706		230		075	<u> </u>		· · · · · ·
4. <u>15.61</u> 5.		10	3.45	823	×	.9759	ول	230		075	20	84	
<u></u>							1		- J	24.	6		
NO. P	Temp.	•R	Tr i	Z	an she an an she an	Hydrocarbo	3	 		55.			ICI/bbl.
1. 1.24	564	1	.51	.881		avily of Liquid			.661	¥	xxx		
2. 1.24	556		.49	.865	21	avity Flowin	- E - E - E -		51.000		_	78	
3. 1.24	552		.48	.865	Critical Pre	i i a i i			670	P.S.I.A.		<u>66</u> p	.S.I.A.
4. 1.23	546	-1	.46	.866	Critical Te	mperalate			374	R [4	14	A
5.	1		<u> </u>	l					·				
Pe 3873,2		15002		102 27	, Pe	2 - R w ² =	1.3	290	·	_{Pc} ²	"_ 1	.3290	3
NO P ₁ ²	Pw 2/01			$P_c^2 - P_w^2$	₽ ² -	R.2			(2)	$\frac{P_c^2}{k^2 - F_w^2}$	i		
2	<u>3481</u> 2913			<u>3319</u> 6515					-	اس -			
3	2431			9019		[_B ²	ៀ	2770					
1	1927			11288	AOF = Q	p ² _ p	2						
- 1	1-1-1-1						: الد ۳						
and the second se		·····	2770						лл.	5 0	Τ	7	1.000
5		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	-//0	÷	M	cid # 15.025	Angle	of Slope e	4	5.0	Slopo,	n	
5	'low												
5 Absolute Open F	'iow						-						_
5 Absolute Open F	'iow												
5 Absolute Open F Hemarks:			100-3										2
5 Absolute Open F			Conduct	ed Byi E & KERLI		Calcula	led Byi 1 Ker	1ev	[,	Checked By:		Ð	2

Form C-122 Revised 9-1-65 ł

Core 4976

WELL NAME AND NUMBER _____ Parkway West Unit #1____

LOCATION <u>NW/4 Section 28, T19S, R29E, Eddy County, New Mexico</u> (New Mexico give U.S.T&R: TEXAS GIVE S, BLK, SURV. & TWP)

OPERATOR The Petroleum Corporation

DRILLING CONTRACTOR MORANCO

The undersigned hereby certifies that he is an authorized representative of the drilling contractor who drilled the above-described well and that he has conducted deviation tests and obtained the following results:

Degrees @ Depth	Degrees @ Depth	Degrees @ Depth	Degrees @ Depth
1/4 150	1 1/2 4980	3 3/4 7100	2 1/4 9331
1/2 756	2 3/4 5388	4 1/2 7286	2 3/4 9167
1 1/4 1265	3 5450	4 1/4 7435	1 1/4 9750
1 1/2 1630	2 1/4 5570	4 1/2 7600	_1_1/210,000_
1 1/2 1777	2 1/4 5744	4 1/2 7790	3/4 10,040
1 1/4 2008	2 5930	4 1/8 7935	1 10,535
1 2470	2 3/4 6147	3 1/4 8040	1 1/2 10,803
1 1/4 3150	3 6297	<u>3 1/2 8190</u>	3/4 10,915
1 1/4 3158	3 3/4 6367	3 1/4 8324	3/4 11,235
1 1/4 3650	4 6435	2 3/4 8420	_111,450
1 1/4 4050	4 1/2 6541	2 3/4 8600	1 11,610
2 3/4 4600	3 3/4 6740	2 3/4 8730	1 11,800
2 4736	_46908	2_3/48892	

Drilling Contractor MORANCO

1973

K. D. McPeters, Vice President

Subscribed and sworn to before me this 23rd day of January

By

My Commission expires: April 1, 1974

Lea County, New Mexico



1. Jan 1.



This form is <u>not</u> to be used for reporting peaker lestage tests in Northwest New Hexico

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Care 4976

SOUTHEAST NEW MEXICO PACKER LEAKAGE TEST

Operator	Leas	θ	We	<u>, 1</u>
The Petoleum Corporation Location Unit Sec	Twp	Parkway West Uni). 1
or Well C 28	- 19-S	Rge 29-E Method of Prod	County Eddy Prod. Medium	Choke Size
Name of Reservoir or Pool	Type of Prod (Oil or Gas)	Flow, Art Lift	(Tbg or Csg)	CHOKE SIZE
Upper Compl Wildcat (Strawn)	Gas	Flow	Tubing	16/64
Lower Compl Wildcat (Atoka)	Gas	Flow	Tubing	13/64
Both zones shut-in at (hour, date):		3, 1973, 8:00 P.M.		
Well opened at (hour, date):	- * · •		Upper Completion	Lower Completion
Indicate by (X) the zone producing.				-
Pressure at beginning of test			-	3850
Stabilized? (Yes or No)				Yes
Maximum pressure during test				3999
Minimum pressure during test		•		3850
Pressure at conclusion of test				3999
Pressure change during test (Maximum)			1400	+149
Was pressure change an increase or a (1 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		Increase
Well closed at (hour, date): March 29		. Total Tir	ne On	•
Oil Production During Test: 38.12 bbls; Grav. 56.	Gas Pro	duction	MCF; GOR	5.6
Remarks P.1. Test performed in conjunc	tion with 4-po	int back pressure	tests on unconne	cted
completions.	GOR	2 5587/	1	
	FLOW TEST	NO. 2		
Well opened at (hour. date): Ma	rch 29, 1973,	4:30 P.M.	Upper Completion	Lower Completion
			Completion	
Indicate by (X) the zone producing	8		Completion	Completion
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test	g		Completion	Completion X
Indicate by (X) the some producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No)	g		Completion 2525 Yes	Completion X 3860
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test	B ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••		Completion 2525 Yes 2605	Completion X 3860 Yes
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test	B ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••		Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2525	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure at conclusion of test	3 • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 2605	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure at conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m	g		Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 + 80	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure at conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m Was pressure change an increase or a d	g ainus Minimum) lecrease?	Total time	Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 + 80 Increase on A Hours	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure at conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m Was pressure change an increase or a d Well closed at (hour, date) March 29, Oil Production	dinus Minimum) decrease? 1973, 8:30 P. Cas Produ	Total time M. Production	Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 + 80 Increase on 4 Hours	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005 Decrease
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure at conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m Was pressure change an increase or a d Well closed at (hour, date) <u>March 29</u> , Oil Production During Test: <u>9.35</u> bbls; Grav. <u>55.8</u>	dinus Minimum) lecrease?	Total time M. Production action est 230	Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 + 80 Increase on A Hours	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005 Decreas
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure at conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m Was pressure change an increase or a d Well closed at (hour, date) March 29, Oil Production	dinus Minimum) lecrease?	Total time M. Production	Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 + 80 Increase on 4 Hours	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005 Decreas
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure at conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m Was pressure change an increase or a d Well closed at (hour, date) <u>March 29</u> , Oil Production During Test: <u>9.35</u> bbls; Grav. <u>55.8</u> Remarks	ainus Minimum) lecrease?	$\begin{array}{c} \text{Total time} \\ \text{M.} \\ \text{Production} \\ \text{ration} \\ 230 \\ 24599 \end{array}$	Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 + 80 Increase on 4 Hours MCF; GOR 24.	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005 Decreas 6
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure at conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m Was pressure change an increase or a d Well closed at (hour, date) <u>March 29</u> , Oil Production During Test: <u>9.35</u> bbls; Grav. <u>55.8</u>	ainus Minimum) lecrease?	Total time M. Production 230 24599 red is true and co	Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 + 80 Increase on 4 Hours MCF; GOR 24.	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005 Decreas 6 5
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure st conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m Was pressure change an increase or a d Well closed at (hour, date) <u>March 29</u> , Oil Production During Test: <u>9.35</u> bbls; Grav. <u>55.8</u> Remarks I hereby certify that the information knowledge. Approved <u>1</u>	ainus Minimum) lecrease? 1973, 8:30 P. Cas Produ ;During Te GOR herein contair	Total time M. Production 230 24599 red is true and co Operator The Period CONE & KERLI	Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 + 80 Increase on 4 Hours MCF; GOR 24. MCF; GOR 24.	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005 Decreas 6 5
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure at conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m Was pressure change an increase or a d Well closed at (hour, date) <u>March 29</u> , Oil Production During Test: <u>9.35</u> bbls; Grav. <u>55.8</u> Remarks I hereby certify that the information knowledge.	ainus Minimum) lecrease? 1973, 8:30 P. Cas Produ ;During Te GOR herein contair	Total time M. Production 230 24599 fied is true and co Operator The Period	Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 + 80 Increase on 4 Hours MCF; GOR 24. MCF; GOR 24.	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005 Decrease 6 5
Indicate by (X) the zone producing Pressure at beginning of test Stabilized? (Yes or No) Maximum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Minimum pressure during test Pressure st conclusion of test Pressure change during test (Maximum m Was pressure change an increase or a d Well closed at (hour, date) <u>March 29</u> , Oil Production During Test: <u>9.35</u> bbls; Grav. <u>55.8</u> Remarks I hereby certify that the information knowledge. Approved <u>1</u>	ainus Minimum) lecrease?	Total time M. Production 230 24599 red is true and co Operator The Period CONE & KERLI	Completion 2525 Yes 2605 2525 2605 480 Increase on 4 Hours MCF; GOR 24. MCF; GOR 24. MCF; GOR 24. MCF; GOR 24.	Completion X 3860 Yes 3860 1855 1855 -2005 Decrease 6 5



Care 4976

CLARENCE E.HINKLE W. E.BONDURANT, JR. LEVIS C. COX, JR. PAUL W. EATON, JR. CO, IRAD E. COFFIELD HAROLD L. HENSLEY, JR. STUART D. SHANOR C. D. MARTIN PAUL J. KELLY, JR.

April 30, 1973

LAW OFFICES HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON

600 HINKLE BUILDING

POST OFFICE BOX 10

MIDLAND, TEXAS OFFICE 521 MIDLAND TOWER (915) 863-4691

TELEPHONE (505) 822-6510

Jan Shannon 24-528-5461



Oil Conservation Commission L CONSERVATION COMM. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

We enclose herewith in triplicate application of The Petroleum Corporation for approval of dual completion of its Parkway West Unit No. 1 well in Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County.

We have previously discussed this matter with Dan Nutter and understand that it has been placed on the May 23 examiner's hearing docket.

Yours very truly,

HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON

By Clarence E. Hinkle

CEH:cs Enc.



Core 4976

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF THE PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR APPROVAL OF DUAL COMPLETION IN ITS PARKWAY WEST UNIT NO. 1 WELL LOCATED IN UNIT C, SEC. 28, T. 19 S., R. 29 E., EDDY COUNTY. APPLICANT ALSO SEEKS THE DESIGNA-TION OF THE PARKWAY WEST STRAWN POOL AND PARKWAY WEST ATOKA POOL AND THE ADOPTION OF SPECIAL POOL RULES THEREFOR. GAS AND ASSOCIATED LIQUID HYDROCARBONS WILL BE PRODUCED FROM THE PARKWAY WEST STRAWN IN SAID WELL THROUGH PERFORATIONS FROM 10,246 FEET TO 10,456 FEET AND FROM THE PARKWAY / WEST ATOKA THROUGH PERFORATIONS FROM 10,578 TO 10,588 FEET. IT IS PROPOSED TO DEDICATE THE W' SAID SECTION 28 TO SAID WELL AS TO BOTH POOLS.

Oil Conservation Commission Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Comes The Petroleum Corporation, acting by and through the undersigned attorneys, and hereby makes application for approval of dual completion in its Parkway West Unit No. 1 well located in Unit C, Sec. 28, T. 19 S., R. 29 E., Eddy County. Applicant also seeks the designation of the Parkway West Strawn Pool and Parkway West Atoka Pool and the adoption of special pool rules therefor. Gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons will be produced from the Parkway West Strawn in said well through perforations from 10,246 feet to 10,456 feet and from the Parkway West Atoka through perforations from 10,578 to 10,588 feet. It is proposed to dedicate the W¹/₂ said Section 28 to said well as to both pools. In support of said application, applicant respectfully shows:

1. The Petroleum Corporation has completed a well in Unit C, Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, N.M.P.M. Eddy County which has been dually completed in the Strawn formation through perforations from 10,246 feet to 10,456 feet and in the Atoka formation through perforations from 10,578 feet to 10,588 feet. Said well is a new discovery in both formations and it is believed that gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons can be produced in paying quantities from both formations. 2. Applicant suggests that the upper formation be designated as the "Parkway West Strawn Pool" and that the lower formation be designated as the "Parkway West Atoka Pool". Applicant also desires the adoption of special pool rules for both pools, including definition of gas wells, permissible ratios of gas to the production of liquid hydrocarbons and 320 acre spacing.

3. There is attached hereto, markéd Exhibit "A", a plat showing the location of said well within the Parkway West Unit, which is a working interest unit consisting of 6 sections as indicated on said plat. Said plat also shows the ownership of oil and gas leases and wells which have been drilled in the surrounding area.

4. Applicant requests that this matter be set down for the examiner's hearing on May 23, 1973.

Respectfully submitted,

THE PETROLEUM CORPORATION

Member of the firm of HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON P.O. Box 10 Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Attorneys for Applicant

The state of the second second second			and and a particular for the second	and the second states a	ĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĨĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬĬ
the stand of the stand stand	F.:n Amer 7 16-76 L-1022	Hendo italitation H B P Italitation	at start at Outrantes at Anti-	Tennrco Svir	5 2 Center to 2300' Uenneciji
	Mileri Status galances (SP)	Depen, meint butber atal in a	DELL CHENSER	TURKEY	
- r 6	Atlantic L 18-19-74 g	MELIFIES JALA . EX		TURKEY	Active Car Instruction River
- r 6 waltwite inter of constants inter of c	N 5 124 3 4 <u>12</u> 1	faster Second	•	TRACK	107510 Cerecti
Concer size	itele 5 dants Contribut	1 9 9		# State	And a called the grant of the
2 (prings)) 		time la culture	L., Jares, Anodorko (1997) 1997 1	4 John Francesco Contractor John PD Sector John Distancesco Contractor John Distancesc	Dialo 26 62 Cremical Expine 3922
PALMILLO	Continentat 2 ABP B-B036	1 v 57 4 J 235	10:050 (Centi St." 10:00 (Centi St." 10:00		Tennece) 'Leonord-St'
T A Votes 5.0	8	Nara'l Kerseg i	Comunication (10	Ternecol	
ANA		Capita -State Land	Anodarka ^{Marzir} Anadarka Litti HBP	6(¢.9	Tennece Bell Pet 33 16
Se a Sundas de Sector	stete Atlantic of Nanhifin	Contrast in us	· Srere Mail Mirged	<u> </u>	6-2717 Steve Arts 1 512
-1015 71 12 - 17 - 73 -1015 - 1513 - K 3771 - 1015 - 1513 - K 3771 - 1015 - 1015 - 2632 - 1016 - 264	Ationtis of NonAltin 12-11 13	Pennzolt 1 - 18 - 18 Store Anadarko 1 - 28 - 28 - 192353 E 134) 39 23 - 192353 E 134)	2:2:2: -2:2:2: 1 - 1 - 0:00 - 2: -2:2:2: 1 - 2: 1 - 2: 2: 2: 2: 2: 2: 2: 2: 2: 2: 2: 2: 2:	لـــــ	
1. 10 (10 (72) (4) K 2708	1 51 51 50 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51	Enitoin 16	17.70 14.73 Confi 15.70 15.70 15.70 Atl-Rich 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 15.70 14.73 15.70 14.73 15.70	1 11 2.1000 1 11 2.10000 (1223): 4	1
24 we Wicht (13) - (11) 5 17 76 - (11) 5 0007 - (11) 5 0007	A - 18 - 77 1 32.00 - 4'	13519 L J.L. 55 P INterris, j	15 78' Atl-Rich "Reigh -1513 1 2+21+77 12 Merris 15 10 1 Kezon stallfrid 1 36 25 9+13-10	Bell Pet. 12-15-74 g. 4583	Superior (11-10-73) 10 20-74 (1-3736)
1 Marte	544 644	10101-51+ 1 Contl-St+ 9-15-10-1 1-48-03 cm	29 51411 27 20	843 Pet 1 12 (6-79) 1-3836 5325	2319 1919 11 Val - 1918 1919 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11
- Contil Flog-Redfern	5'e'e 3 - 2 - 23 - 4' jie'e - 7		7-15-79 L-3095	50 Roy. Superior 11-19-70 1-21-74	Allied Chemical
2 25 1 41 24	perior	53 1 25 2 1 170 330	tiontici Bell Superior	Liejo K-3330 2023 L 2532 - J 21-74 So.Roy. K-3830 L II-19-78	7 - 29 - 74 02 €-4259 02 44.53 39 -1
	19-73 A A A A A A		36.92 1 3 16 75 1	12552 LIGO	24 Jin
2 0 4 72 5 4 2708 12 5 7 12 5 7 12 5	3102	1920-1 1 1 2 3. 1932 1 7 2 1 1 2 3. 19 ²¹ 1 7 2 1 1 2 3. 19 ²² 1 7 2 1 1 2 3. 19 ²³ 1 7 2 1 1 2 3. 19 ²³ 1 7 2 1 1 2 3. 19 ²³ 1 7 2 2 3. 19 ²⁵ 1 7 2 3. 10 ²⁵ 1 7 2	k 4721 35 3	2-(6-)7 35-(1 5)erars 4-(7) 5.0 erars 4-(7) 5.0 erars 5-(7)5	"at 15 "at 15 " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " "
stele	155 10 1 Ferder FUnion 1 3 19 711: 21 224 1 K 3 53 1 4 231 1 4 231 1 3 22 1 3 2	Stete 15	Stefe Petro Carp.	stete	State
7 21 24 Totes Per	1 4 2:5-5 2:5-5 0 2:5-73 1:5-76 1	3 19 AL State	18-74 K-C549 8-13 -8	L-16-72	Cere: Chemi HLLBrown, Jr. 9-17-73 5-15:24 9-17-73: 13529 E-4035 K-3385 e
	Sun DADKILLAV L		(Union) 35-55 12-13-76 12-13-76 14 ases	Goro Attlied Chem. -19:27 1-16-74 -3337 1-16-74 -3337 1-16-74 -41-57 -41-57 -1	A th ed Petro
	PARKWAY U	Union Union 2-3-5 Union 2-3-5 1 2-15-74	(00:00 1:35	26 ! Pressu	28 20 1 1 1 2 2 5
1 N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	AD [13378 PR Boss Verde Q Direste boss Verde 10 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 1	43.05 X4335 51.25 43.05 51.25 44.05 51.25 45.05 100	1 Jaion 1 1-18-74	2.05	6412 4 61 10312 (1-1- 3) 1 328
Cather 1 L-323		Gulf	Contraction of the second s	137 1245/4	State Tares & Meter 39
	Sunday K4356	13-1-1-1 955553 11-1-1 	1 Bignar Bta' + Parce 2 19 1512	•	10 20-74 Toite 8 4471 Petro Corp. 55.3 Doi:10.1010/00100
7 31 70-540 A	O Comesna	Sun_1 33226951 33	Sun 11 1-73 0555293 34	Sun Corp.//t 11:1-71 6-1-71 0555203 (13-194	1-3688 5339 36 Kinado - 197
CAPIESTY	P.R.Boss Pt-12-22 3-21-77 255	1	+ Carnely Heng FCISM Second	Stes Staltenberg , Bargreite	+ willer Tales St. Union St. 3 To 637 A
		HI Rich 1 4 - 7:31 CSSS33 1 (5.553)	2.1.1	Getty-Fed. Cet Gette J Lombale, personal Contem-fed of 1-74 212 20 67 U.S. Cases	191666 0H Ford () F 33 3 0 H Ford () F 33 3 5 State Perm Stat
	1115 5 Pebel A	rig: 4.4:51 5 41 27 .14.22	Superior	5. 5. 1. 10. 27 No. 27 18 11 11	1244 - 4919 2 477 1 Finger 44 Superior (Finger 44) Superior Rector
st i t	Abiait App Fed 1 L Superior 2 · 1 · 71	7-1-73 0200083 1 5-1-1-73 020003 1 5-1-1-00 5-11 180 1 1-1-00 5-11 1002 0-5-3-10	Pon Amer.	5.5 Coctus 2 25 45	2 - 1 - 7 Recferr 2 - 1 - 2 - 1 - 3 - 2 - 1 - 2 - 1 - 3 - 2 - 1 - 2 2
6	0144 698 5 Setty 5 Matoria		1.1.1K	4 2 13174 5 x 33174 5 x 331 5 x 34 x 37 33 5 x 351 x 5 5	1
Superior S.J. Of S. Di44698 Fet Corp. SuperFed	75-617	Superior Marathon 0144638 1962	Cates Maratheri 7 731		ĨI.
	Superior Were To 1200 y s	 :5	11962 14 ¹ 0west	5121, 25 LZ	78-113 2 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5
Superior 2	Ruby Superior	R.E. Conter, eta: 3-1-75 ossc220	PE.Conter etal	Samson P. Pan Amer Samson II-1+71(3) 14 11(3) 255(64 3: 059(64 	Pon Amer 12:1-81 11-1-11:00 15075
l Yotes Pei,	2. Con etc. 2. Con	EP completion	Cactus Vennings-Fed. 1313,050 10 CA6 8 84	19535	C53164 Alved Chem. 15 Citing Serv. 341 Alved Chem. 15 1053164 2033164
	10 13 10 11 10 10	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	teasting and	To isan 62	PHaskins Par Arer. 29 Markes Fed S. 121
- Yours Pet	1001 etsi 6-1-68 5:185 Cerseullo Water B.1.77	-	21111 21111 241-14-09	M Shearnte M Shearnte M Wright 12 1 29 1	
C	Yates Pet	9.5. \$167 \$13 aus	R.E.Conter, etci	11 2 Jore. V 4 Tre-2- 16 18	1919 D 52
Yoles Pell	6 - 1 - 69 87165 Also rores fer	TA 379 Tricy Federal B & Canter,elol	3 · 1 · 35	Cateani HBD CS37642	CT Nething
- 567 (0.67) - 71 18	◆ ¹ 11:14 17	3 1 74 3354771 35			
24 Mattentie 2 1912 - NHWINE	.स. म. म()	e e	9-3572 Bidrinen* Ci91839 \$2-132.3	H.F.Yotan 9 - 1 - 13 04:9177	(Sseily) HEF Sit: OreF40 Francis
yoren 101030 2 45 42	Veres-Fad. Te H32 Data ta day U 3	20	29	Pisse	Centry P ³ Residence Control
Yotes Fei Tracitiz 6 68	Yoles Pet. HE Trace end G. 1-66 St P. F. Citis State	HErsteinetol 1	Gulf Eucerian A		1.12 - 22 - 24 - 12 - 24 - 24
Torrist H gu Wills		33812 (S2) 33812 (S2) 5 1	1		
	20	21	22	1.1.23 lidenater	
Callss, Creds as callss, Creds 	Wess Retailers) Sectorers		EXHIBIT "A"	GETTY	DEEP UNIT
19879 61	10 4 10 133 27 11	1			
an a		(* Mitrigg) Briter Alias int Triggletall	Cane 4976	1 10 5 2 1 10 5 2 1 10 5 2	Cathy and Cathy and Cathy

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: 4976 CASE NO. Order No. R-4638 APPLICATION OF THE PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR A DUAL COMPLETION, CREATION OF TWO GAS POOLS AND SPECIAL RULES THEREFOR, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. <u>GREEKXBEXTHEXCOMMISSION</u> ORDER OF THE COMMISSION BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on <u>May 23</u>, 1973 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner <u>Elvis A. Utz</u>.

NOW, on this <u>day of September</u>, 1973, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

DSN/di

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, The Petroleum Corporation, seeks authority to complete its Parkway West Unit Well No. 1, located in Unit C of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (conventional) to produce gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons from the Strawn and Atoka formations through parallel strings of 2 1/16-inch tubing with separation of the zones by means of a packer set at approximately 10,505 feet. -2-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

(3) That the mechanics of the proposed dual completion are feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.

(4) That approval of the subject application will prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(5) That the applicant further seeks the creation of a Strawn pool and an Atoka pool for said well and the promulgation of special pool rules for each.

(6) That the evidence adduced indicates that each of the subject pools is probably a gas pool, additional information or cil pools is necessary to determine if they are in fact gas pools or whether they may be retrograde condensate reservoirs.

(7) That said Strawn and Atoka Pools should be classified and designated the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool and special rules and regulations should be promulgated thereforg.

(8) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject pools indicate that each can be efficiently and economically drained and developed on 320-acre spacing.

(9) That special rules and regulations providing for 320acre gas well spacing should be promulgated for the subject pools in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(10) That the temporary special rules and regulations should wells in provide for the limitation of production from each of the subject pools; that a maximum of no more than 1,500 MCF per day should each welle in be produced from the Strawn pool, and that a maximum of no more cach welle. than 2,000 MCF per day should be produced from the Atoka pool.

(11) That the temporary special rules and regulations should establish proration rules for gas wells in order to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

- Pr

-3-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

respectively)

(12) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing during October 2, 1974, to permit the operators in said gas pools to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of said reservoirs and proper rates of production for wells therein and special rules therefor.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, The Petroleum Corporation, is hereby authorized to complete its Parkway West Unit Well No. 1, located in Unit C of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (conventional) to produce gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons from the Strawn and Atoka formations through parallel strings of 2 1/16-inch tubing with separation of the zones by means of a packer set at approximately 10,505 feet.

<u>PROVIDED HOWEVER</u>, that the applicant shall complete, operate and produce said well in accordance with the provisions of Rule 112-A of the Commission Rules and Regulations insofar as said rule is not inconsistent with this order.

(2) That effective October 1, 1973, the Strawn and Atoka reservoirs in the subject well are hereby classified as gas reservoirs and designated the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool with vertical limits comprising, the Strawn and Atoka formations and horizontal limits comprising the following-described area:

> EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM Section 28: N/2

(3) That, effective October 1, 1973, Special Rules and Regulations for the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows:

PROVIDED FURTHER that the applicant shall on said well and shall file the scale

Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE WEST PARKWAY-STRAWN GAS POOL AND WEST PARKWAY-ATOKA GAS POOL

<u>RULE 1</u>. Each well completed or recompleted in the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and/or West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool or in the Strawn and Atoka formations within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated Strawn or Atoka pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

<u>RULE 2</u>. (a) Each gas well shall be located on a standard unit containing 320 acres, more or less, comprising any two contiguous quarter sections of a single governmental section, being a legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.

<u>RULE 3</u>. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys, or the following facts exist and the following provisions are complied with:

- (a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter sections or lots that are contiguous by a common bordering side.
- (b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a standard proration unit for the well under the applicable provisions of Rule 2 above and contains less acreage than a standard unit.

-5-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

- (c) The applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from all offset operators and from all operators owning interests in the standard proration unit for the well in which the non-standard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in said non-standard unit.
- (d) In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the applicant may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were notified by registered or certified mail of his intent to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-Director may approve the application if no such operator has entered an objection to the formation of such non-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be located no nearer than 660 feet to the nearest side boundary of the tract nor nearer than 1980 feet to the nearest end boundary of the tract.

<u>RULE 5</u>. A gas well in the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool shall be permitted to produce no more than 1,500 MCF of gas per day during the effective period of these pool rules and a gas well in the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool shall be permitted to produce no more than 2,000 MCF of gas per day during the effective period of the rules.

<u>RULE 6</u>. The operator of each newly completed well shall cause a gas-liquid ratio test to be taken on the well upon recovery of all load oil from the well. Any well which is shut in shall be exempted from the gas-liquid ratio test requirement so long as it remains shut in. The initial gas-liquid ratio test shall be taken in the manner prescribed by Rule 7. -6-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

<u>RULE 7</u>. Gas-liquid ratio tests shall be taken on all wells during the months of March and September of each year. The initial gas-liquid ratio test shall suffice as the first semiannual test. Tests shall be 24-hour tests, being the final 24 hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be produced at a constant normal rate of production. Results of such tests shall be filed on Commission Form C-116 on or before the 10th day of the following month. At least 72 hours prior to commencement of any such gas-liquid ratio tests, each operator shall file with the appropriate district office of the Commission a test schedule for its wells specifying the time each of its wells is to be tested. Copies of the test schedule shall also be furnished to all offset operators. The Commission District supervisor may grant exceptions to the above test requirements where it is demonstrated that wells produce no liquids.

Special tests shall also be taken at the request of the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of the operator. Such special tests shall be taken in accordance with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notification to the Commission and offset operators.

RULE 8. An initial shut-in pressure test shall be taken on each gas well and shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-125.

<u>RULE 9</u>. Any well completed after the effective date of these rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt by the appropriate Commission district office of Commission Forms C-104 and C-116, properly executed. The District Supervisor of the Commission's district office is hereby authorized to assign a temporary gas allowable to wells connected to a gas transportation facility during the recovery of load oil, which allowable shall not exceed the amounts set forth in Rule 5 of these rules. -7-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

<u>RULE 10</u>. The initial balancing date shall be 7 o'clock a.m. April the first, 1974. Subsequently, the date 7:00 a.m. April the first of each year shall be known as the balancing date, the twelve months following this date shall be known as the gas proration period.

<u>RULE 11</u>. Any gas well which has an underproduced status as of the end of a gas proration period shall be allowed to carry such underproduction forward into the next gas proration period and may produce such underproduction in addition to the allowable assigned during such succeeding period. Any allowable carried forward into a gas proration period and remaining unproduced at the end of such gas proration period shall be cancelled.

RULE 12. Production during any one month of a gas proration period in excess of the allowable assigned to a well for such month shall be applied against the underproduction carried into such period in determining the amount of allowable, if any, to be cancelled.

<u>RULE 13</u>. Any well which has an overproduced status as of the end of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduction forward into the next gas proration period, provided that such overproduction shall be compensated for during such succeeding period. Any well which has not compensated for the overproduction carried into a gas proration period by the end of such proration period shall be shut in until such overproduction is compensated for. If, at any time, a well is overproduced an amount equalling <u>three</u> times its current monthly allowable, it shall be shut in during that month and each succeeding month until the well is overproduced less than three times its current monthly allowable.

RULE 14. The allowable assigned to a well during any one month of a gas proration period in excess of the production for the same month shall be applied against the overproduction carried into such period in determining the amount of overproduction, if any, which has not been compensated for.

RULE 15. The Commission may allow overproduction to be

-8-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing after notice and hearing that complete shut in of the well would result in material damage to the well or reservoir.

<u>RULE 16</u>. The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be metered separately and the gas production therefrom shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-115 so as to reach the Commission on or before the 24th day of the month next succeeding the month in which the gas was produced. The operator shall show on such report what disposition has been made of the produced gas.

<u>RULE 17</u>. Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a report to the Commission so as to reach the Commission on or before the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month in which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be filed on Form C-111 with the wells being listed in the same order as they are listed on the appropriate proration schedule.

<u>RULE 18</u>. Failure to comply with any provision of these rules shall result in the immediate cancellation of allowable assigned to the affected well. No further allowable shall be assigned until all rules and regulations have been complied with. The Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of the well and purchaser in writing of the date of allowable cancellation and the reason therefor.

<u>RULE 19</u>. All transporters or users of gas shall file gas well-connection notices with the Commission as soon as possible after the date of connection.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to or completed in the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool or the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool or in the Strawn or Atoka formations within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the operator -9-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

of any well having an unorthodox location shall notify the appropriate district office of the Commission in writing of the name and location of the well on or before November 1, 1973.

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5, NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing wells in the West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pool and West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool shall have dedicated thereto 320 acres, in accordance with the foregoing pool rules or, pursuant to Paragraph C. of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have non-standard spacing or proration units established by the Commission and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission dedicating 320 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit approved by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable.

(3) That this cause shall be reopened at an examiner hearing during October, 1974, to permit the operators in said pools to appear and present evidence to clearly establish the nature of said reservoirs and proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

APPLICATION OF THE PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR A DUAL COMPLETION, CREATION OF TWO GAS POOLS AND SPECIAL RULES THEREFOR, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

DRAF!

dr/

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 23 , 1973 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz

4976

いないでは、ためになったいために、ためになって

CASE NO.

Order No. R-

NOW, on this day of , 1973, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, The Petroleum Corporation, seeks authority to complete its Parkway West Unit Well No. 1, located in Unit C of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (Conventional) to produce gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons from the Strawn and Atoka formations through parallel strings of tubing with Separation of the Jama and Measure of a parket in Market at 10, 505 feet. -2-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

(3) That the mechanics of the proposed dual completion are feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.

(4) That approval of the subject application will prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(5) That the applicant further seeks the **designation** of a Strawn pool and an Atoka pool for said well and the promulgation of special pool rules for each, including classification of oil wells and gas wells and special gas-oil ratio limitations.

(6) That while the said Strawn and Atoka Pools are the widewe adduced indicates that each of the subjects pools may dependently classified as gas pool the orthonce adduced indicates is probably a sas pool, additional information is nearestary to the are in fact appointed will and gas fools whether determine if they are in fact gas pools whether (7) That said Strawn and Atoka Pools should be classified

West Parkway - Water and Active Tools should be clussified and designated the Strawn 44 The Pool and Atoka

Jan Poor and special rules and regulations should be promulgated therefore.

(8) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject pools indicate that the second can be efficiently and economically drained and developed on 320-acre spacing, and that the eil-area can be efficiently and economically drained and developed on 160-

3

ゆたの

0

9

D

(2) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject peol presently available justify the definition of a gas well in said pool as a well producing liquids with an art provide of or more or with a gas liquid ratio of 4000 or more whic feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons.

(10) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject pool presently available justify the establishment of a gasliquid ratio limitation of **4600** cubic feet of gas per barrel

of liquid hydrocarbons.

-3-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

(1) A That special rules and regulations providing for 320acre gas well spacing and 100 acre oil well spacing should be promulgated for the subject pools in order to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of too few wells, and otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

(10) (It That the special rules and regulations should provide imitation of production from each of the bject pools; that a maximum of no more than with a second device of the produced from the 5, 1500 MCF per day should be produced from the 5, intic for the or hore cubic footlof gas per barrel of liquid bydrocarbons and should provide for a gas-liquid ratio of device fect of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons in order to afford to the owner of each property in the pools phe opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the oil or gas, or both, and for this purpose to use his just and equitable share of the recorvoir energy.

(13) That the depth bracket allowable for oil wells in the subject pools should be **560** barrels of oil per day in accordance with Pule 505 of the Commission Rules and Regulations. **KOD**(**C**) (That the temperary crossel rules and regulations should establish provation rules for gas wells in order to prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

3

(12) That This case should be responded at an Examinen hearing during October, 1974, to permit The operators in said gas pools The operators in sur quidence the to appears and present evidence the to clearly cotablishes. The nature El is and reservours and proper El to clearly cotablishe The nature of said reservours and proper rates of production for Well's Themin and the special rules therefore.

Thurlow Distruct Case No. 4976 Order No. R-(1) That the applicant, The Petroleum Corporation, is hereby authorized to complete its Parkway West Unit Well No. 1, located in Unit C of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, as a dual completion to produce gas and associated liquid hydroconventional carbons from the Strawn and Atoka formations through parallel 2/16-inch 2/12-inch strings of tubing. with segmention of the gones by means of a pucker set at approximately 10,505 feet. PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the applicant shall complete, operate, and produce said well in accordance with the provisions of Rule 112-A of the Commission Rules and Regulations insofar as said rule is not inconsistent with this order; that the applicant shall take LIGUT id annually thereafter Test Period OCTOBER 1, 1972 (2) That effective the Strawn and_ recerving in the subject well at Atoka eby classified as associated oil and gas WESPPAKKWAY reservoirs and redesignated the Strawn AN POOL PARKWAYandAtoka with Vertical limits 400 Ian comprising the STEANN ATOLA formations AND and horizontal limits comprising the following-described area: EDDY COUNTY NEW HEXICO RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM 2000 TOWNSHIP SECTION 28: October (3) That, effective Special Rules and Regulations for the Stram PARKWAY-STRAWN THERESTAENWAN and Atoka __, Eddy County, New Mexico, Mr. TOOL are hereby promulgated as follows:

-5-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE ROOL WESTPARKWA WESTPACKI PARKWAL Each well completed or recompleted in the Strawn RULE 1. - YOOL formation within one mile thereof, br in the STRAND TZKA and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated STRAWN OF ATOKA pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

<u>RULE 2</u>. (a) Each gas well shall be located on a standard unit containing 320 acres, more or less, comprising any two contiguous quarter sections of a single governmental section, being a legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.

<u>RULE 3</u>. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys, or the following facts exist and the following provisions are complied with:

- (a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter sections or lots that are contiguous by a common bordering side.
- (b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a standard proration unit for the well under the applicable provisions of Rule 2 above and contains less acreage than a standard unit.

-6-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

- (c) The applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from all offset operators and from all operators owning interests in the standard proration unit for the well in which the non-standard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in said non-standard unit.
- (d) In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the applicant may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were notified by registered or certified mail of his intent to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-Director may approve the application if no such operator has entered an objection to the formation of such non-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has received the

pplication. no nearer than 660 feet to of the tract nor nearer than 1980 to the nearest of the Nore cubic feet of gas and ompleted ID ωA Le Pools and not classified 11. DHIT. gas -oil ratio SIL limiting

-7-Case No. 4976 Order No. Rdetermined chall - produce only multiplying the con by the вb there VCHE well on a 160-acre oil i Sc 011 the allowable assigned tor τō -----Mark gas well shall be permitted to produce R theliquid res aLUI denominator of particula the cher e aae ell -on mation unit, the the Operacor more than 1500 MCF of ner 001 no there auring the fectur peri , sl d O N.C. as when in e, an G la gas Hose shall tta un roduce no more than 42 per day during The effective of good 2,000 MCH stee.

8 Case No. 4976 Order No.

which is 160. In the event there is nore than one gas well on a 320-acre gas proration unic, the operator is produce the amount of gas assigned to the unit free the second state in the in any projection.

RULE 🕊 The operator of each newly completed well shall cause a gas-liquid ratio test to be taken on the well upon recovery of all load oil from the well, provided lowevery that in no event shall the test bouccommon d later than so days the date of first production unless the well is connected to gas-gathering facility and is producing under a bemporary gas Any well which is shut in shall be exempted from the gas-liquid ratio test requirement so long as it remains shut in. The initial gasliquid ratio test shall be taken in the manner prescribed by 2,000 Rule 7 eliquid ratio aubia foot ic. 986 aha

RULE Gas-liquid ratio tests shall be taken on all wells during the months of March and September of each year. The initial gas-liquid ratio test shall suffice as the first semiannual test. Tests shall be 24-hour tests, being the final 24 hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be produced at a constant normal rate of production. Results of such tests shall be filed on Commission Form C-116 on or before the 10th day of the following month. At least 72 hours prior to commencement of any such gas-liquid ratio tests, each operator shall file with the appropriate district office of the Commission a test schedule for its wells specifying the time each of its wells is to be tested. Copies of the test schedule shall also be furnished to all offset operators. The Commission District supervisor may grant exceptions to the above test requirements where it is demonstrated that wells produce no liquids.

Special tests shall also be taken at the request of the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of the operator. Such special tests shall be taken in accordance with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notification to the Commission and offset operators.

RULE An initial shut-in pressure test shall be taken on each gas well and shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-125.

RULE Any well completed after the effective date of these rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt by the appropriate Commission district office of Commission Forms C-104 and C-116, properly executed. The District Supervisor of the Commission's district office is hereby authorized

the amounts set forth in Rule # 9 there rules

- 9 Case No. 4976 Order No.

to assign a temporary gas allowable to wells connected to a gas transportation facility during the recovery of load oil, which allowable shall not exceed the number of cubic feet of gas obtained by multiplying the daily top unit allowable for the pool by the limiting gas liquid ratio for the pool.

RULE . The initial balancing date shall be 7 o'clock a.m. Account the first, 1974. Subsequently, the date 7:00 a.m. Jufflery the first of each year shall be known as the balancing date, the twelve months following this date shall be known as the gas proration period.

RULE 3. Any gas well which has an underproduced status as of the end of a gas proration period shall be allowed to carry such underproduction forward into the next gas proration period and may produce such underproduction in addition to the allowable assigned during such succeeding period. Any allowable carried forward into a gas proration period and remaining unproduced at the end of such gas proration period shall be cancelled.

RULE . Production during any one month of a gas proration period in excess of the allowable assigned to a well for such month shall be applied against the underproduction carried into such period in determining the amount of allowable, if any, to be cancelled.

RULE Any well which has an overproduced status as of the end of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduction forward into the next gas proration period, provided that such overproduction shall be compensated for during such succeeding period. Any well which has not compensated for the overproduction carried into a gas proration period by the end of such proration period shall be shut in until such overproduction is compensated for. If, at any time, a well is overproduced an amount equalling three times its current monthly allowable, it shall be shut in during that month and each succeeding month until the well is overproduced less than three times its current monthly allowable.

RULE The allowable assigned to a well during any one month of a gas proration period in excess of the production for the same month shall be applied against the overproduction carried into such period in determining the amount of overproduction, if any, which has not been compensated for.

RULE The Commission may allow overproduction to be compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing after notice and hearing that complete shut in of the well would result in material damage to the well or reservoir. -10 -Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

RULE The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be metered separately and the gas production therefrom shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-115 so as to reach the Commission on or before the 24th day of the month next succeeding the month in which the gas was produced. The operator shall show on such report what disposition has been made of the produced gas.

a series and the series of the

Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a report to the Commission so as to reach the Commission on or before the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month in which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be filed on Form C-111 with the wells being listed in the same order as they are listed on the appropriate proration schedule.

RULE Failure to comply with any provision of these rules shall result in the immediate cancellation of allowable assigned to the affected well. No further allowable shall be assigned until all rules and regulations have been complied with. The Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of the well and purchaser in writing of the date of allowable cancellation and the reason, therefor.

RULE All transporters or users of gas shall file gas well-connection notices with the Commission as soon as possible after the date of connection.

RULE 22. Allowables to wells whose classific from oil to gas or from gas to oil as The TRESTUDIE lighte ratio test shart commence on the <u>first</u> dav of following the month in which such test was reported, -month provided that a plat (recence 102) showing the acreage dedicated the well and the location of all wells on the dedicated acceage has been filed.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

X STA

That the locations of all wells presently drilling (1) to pr completed in the Strawn Parkway Pools or in the STRAWN Atoka formations within one mile thereof are hereby

approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox

-11-Case No. 4976 Order No. R-

location shall notify the appropriate district office of the Commission in writing of the name and location of the well on Four Der or before * That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5, (2) NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing Very POOL wells in the Strawn and Atoka 🗠 Pool shall have dedicated thereto 1-fil acres thereto 320 acres, in accordance with the foregoing pool rules or, pursuant to Paragraph C. of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have non-standard spacing or proration units established by the Commission and dedicated thereto. Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission dedi-320 acres to a gen well or cating 160 to obtain a non-standard unit approved by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable. Util said Form Q-102 has been filed or until a non-standar said 60 unit has been approved, and subject ation West each well presently d tlling awn and Ato or in the on within one mile thereof as an oil well shall fô mat: recei more than a standard 40-acre allowable for the depth of thisto **p**tain fion hal medi Santa Fe office the Commission of such connection. (4) That this cause shall be reopened on Oct 600 1979 1. 50 evidence 70 chearly asta blist The no • p per Protection the special + Strueire rates of w=//s for There fore . ruhs That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the (5) entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4976 (reopen Order No. R-4638-A

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 4976 BEING REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS OF ORDER NO. R-4638 TO PERMIT ALL OPERATORS IN THE WEST PARKWAY-STRAWN AND WEST PARKWAY-ATOKA GAS POOLS IN SECTION 28, TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, TO APPEAR AND PRESENT EVIDENCE CLEARLY TO ESTABLISH, THE NATURE OF THE RESERVOIRS, PROPER RATES OF PRODUCTION FOR WELLS THEREIN, AND SPECIAL RULES THEREFOR.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

DRAFT

jr/TWD

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on October 16, , 1974 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets

NOW, on this day of , 19 74 the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

That due public notice having been given as required by (1) law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

That Order No. R-4638, dated October 11, 1973, established (2) the West Parkway-Atoka and West Parkway-Strawn Gas Pools) both of which pools comprise the N/2 of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, MMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico; classified both pools as gas pools; established special rates of production for wells therein and promulgated temporary special pool rules therefor.

-3-CASE NO. 4976 (Reopened) Order No. R-4638-A

(3) That pursuant to Order No. R-4638 this case was reopened at an examiner hearing held on October 16, 1974, to allow all operators in the subject pools to appear and present evidence clearly chearly to establish the nature of the reservoirs, proper rates of production for wells therein, and special rules therefor.

(4) That the evidence adduced at said hearing establishes that both pools are properly classified as gas pools; that the 10 special rates of production specified for wells therein are 11 proper; and that the special pool rules promulgated therefor 12 should be made permanent.

(5) That the continuing classification of the subject pools as gas pools and the continuance of the special pools rules promulgated therefor will prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations for the West Parkway -Strawn Gas Pool and the West Parkway-Atoka Gas Pool are in full force and effect hereby continued until further order of the Commission. (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

1 2

3

5

6

7

8

9

13

14

15

1e

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

28

29

30

31

32

Care 4976 may Clarence Hinkle Appl The Ret Corp DC Park way West 4th # 1 C 28 - 195 - 29 E Eddy Also designation The Wast Parkway Strawa Goos Pool C Special Pool Rules There fore for 6049 (Special GOR limitation) Toproduce Oras & 7350 c liquid Ny drocurbons From Sty fm. in said Poul Mary PS 10746 -10456 & Atoka In three 25 10578 - 10588 Proposed ded W/328 To said well. Dual campl. - Oreste 2 posts Special